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PROCEEDINGS

JUDGE GESOFF: This is the time and place set for

| pennsylvania Utility Commission to here the Complaint of

. Pennsylvania Department of Transportation against

Consolidated Rail Corporation, Synder Township, Blair County

| and Bell Telephone Company of Pennsylvania. This matter is
- docketed at C-844440, and involves a bridge carrying State

 Highway Route 55 above the grade of railroad tracks in

Synder Township, Blair County and a license that said bridge

is in need of structural repairs, for the purpose -- Off the

' Record.

{Whereupon, a brief discussion was
held off the record).

JUDGE GESOFF: (Continuing) Said bridge is in need

| offsﬁrUCtural repairs.

Okay. My name is Larry Gesoff and I'm the

| Administrative Law Judge assigned to this proceeding. At
| this time I would like counsel to jdentify themselves for
 the benefit of the court reporter, starting with Mr.

i Herskovitz.

MR. HERSKOVITZ: Richard Herskovitz appearing on
behalf of the Public Utility Commission Trial Staff.

 MR. MARTIN: Stéphen'Martin'xepresenting\the

. Department of Transportation,

MR. GIBBONEY: My name is Allen Gibboney and I am
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Solicitor for Synder Township.

MR. DONOVAN: Daniel F. Donovan appearing for

~ Conrail.

JUDGE GESOFF: Very well.’ Is anyone here representing

- Blair County? Let the Record show no response and let the
| Record also indicate that Blair Céunty has been given ample

' notice of this proceeding, and the report I have does not

show that on the Answer to the Complaint filed on behalf of

| Blair County.

Is there anything preliminary that any parties wish to

raise?

MR. MARTIN: Yes, Your Honor, preliminarily, I would

- apologize, we do not have at this time a Proof of

i Publication on file, however I would state for the Record.
‘ thice,of this hearing was published in the Altoona Mirror
\ danune 10th and on June 17th and I would’request a

‘ pérmisSion to submit that.

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes,; that's permissible.

MR. MARTIN: Thank you, Your Honoi. |

JUDGE GESOFF: Anything further? All right. We can
begin with PennDOT.
| MR.»MARTIN: And, Your Honor, I would call Mr. Milton

Davis to the stand.

. Whereupon,

Milton H. Davis -
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baving been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

. BY MR. MARTIN:

W¢uld you state~your name for the Récord?
Milton H. Davis.

And by whom are you employed?
Pennsylvania Department of Transportation.

In what capacity are you employed?

RS TR S < TR "R <Y

Assistant Grade Crossing Engineer.

©

Mr. Davis, are you authoriZeﬁ today to testify on
behalfkof the Department of Transportatidn in this
proceeding?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0 Mr. Davis, are you familiar with the questions and

 procedures promulgated by the Commission for this hearing?

A  Yes, I ani.
0 Mr. Davis, let me refer =-

MR.kMARTIN: Just a moment. Your Honor, could I nmove

 that these be incorporated into the Record so I may be —-

theyqﬂestiohs and procedures?

JUDGE GESOFF s Yes. Fine.

BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Davis, referring to question and procedure No.

1, would you briefly describe the general location of the

- existing railroad-highway crossing involved in this
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- proceeding?

A The crossing involved in this proceeding'isylbcatea

in the village of Grazierville, Synder Township. Blair

‘Counﬁy, approximately three—quarter mile southwest of the

jfBorough of Tyrone, which is also in Blair County.

0 And what publlc highway is 1nvolved in this

- proceeding?

A The highway involved in this proceeding is

 'Legislative>Bbute 55.

Q0 Could you indicate where the Legislative Route 55
begins and ends?

'A L.R. 55 begins in Hollidaysburg Borough Blair

 County and extends to the Huntington Borough, Huntingdon

county.

O Can you briefly describe the type of pavement

 alignment and general physical condition of the highway

approaches to this crossing?

A The highway through the immediate crossing area is

on tangent and generally 40 feet wide. The horizontal

- alignment of the highway approachlng the area of the

crogsing is on a gradual curve to the left. The horizontal

lkalignment of the highway departing the area of the crossing

is on a graudal curve to the right. The first curve to the

' left. Did I have it that way?

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes.
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| descending 5 percent grade. The crest curve begins at a

7
A (Continuing) The horizontal alignment of the south

approach begins at a point approximately 800 feet south of

;‘the structure is on a 369 foot long 1 degree 22 minute curve
t to the left compounding intec a 515 foot long 2 degree 30

| minute curve to the left at a point approximately 400 feet

, pﬁeceding the strﬁcture. The structure itself is on tangent

alignment.

The vertical alignment begins at a point approximately

800 feet south of the structure is on an ascending 4.74
- percent grade, tying into an 850 foot long crest vertica1

. curve transitioning from an ascending 5 percent grade to a

b e e s e . R

- point of approximately 400 feet south of the structure and

| _continues across the structure.

The north approach to the crossing is a contifuation

. of .the same three lane undivided pavement of the same type
- and width as the 400 feet adjacent to the structure on the

 south approach, except at a point approximately 600 feet

| foot width to a 30 foot width. The horizontal alignment

- leaving the structure on the;north approach passes thru a
554 fQot long 5 degree 30 minute curve to the right and at a
7‘point'approximate1y 800 feet north of the structure, enters
4 | a 775 foot long 3 degree‘curvé to the left. The’vertical‘

| alignment leaves the structure on the north approach as a




8
~ 1 "cdntinuation‘of~the 850 foot long crest vertical curve
1“5  2| passing over the structure f£rom the south approach. The
3 ijertical curve ends approximately 300 feet ncrth of the
4 f stxucﬁﬁre and ccnﬁinues for approximately the next 300 feet
5 | onfa~descenaing 5 peréent‘grade. At a point approximately
6 | 600 feet north of the structure, thefvertidal aiignment
,‘7,2 enters a 350 foot long sag vertical curve tranSitioning from
8}7 the descending 5 percent grade to a descending 1;13 percent
9 | grade.
10 Both the north =~ both the south and north approaches
11 | have béen resurfaced with bituminous material and are in
12 | excellent condition.
?§:} 13 f Q Mr. Davis, what is the Department of
’ 14 Transportaﬁioh's present obligations with respect to
15‘ maintenance of this existing above grade crcssing?,“
16 | A ABy~?ublic Utility Commission Order dated March 20,
17 {,1939; at Complaint Docket No. 1005, the Pennsylvania
& 18‘} Department of Highways, now Pennsyléania Department of
% e 19‘  Tranépprtation, was ordered to maintain the-roadwayfpaving;
20 | on the structure and maintain the approaches thereto. The
E 21 | Department of Transportation haé no obiigation to the
; 22 | maintenénce of.the:structure exéluding the roadway pavement
i o : 23 | thereon. |
i | MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, at this time I would like
" marked for identification PennDOT Exhibit Ne. 1.
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SUDGE GESOFF: Let it be 80 marked.

- {PennDOT Exhibit No. 1 was produced and marked for
identification.)

MR. MARTIN: I don't have enough copies.

| BY MR. MARTIN:

Q  Mr. Davis, I show you what has been marked as

| PennpOT Exhibit No. 1, Public Utility Commission Order to

l which you have just referred.

A Yes, sir.

@ Thank you. Mr. Davis, could you indicate please

. what the present and estimated future highWay traffic at

 this location is?

A The present highway traffic using this structure is

8394 vehicles per day, 2 percent which are trucks. Tt is

kanticipated'that future highway traffic will increase at a

normal one and one quarter percent per year, compounded

annually.
Immediately south of this structure there is an
intetSection with new traffic Route 220 that‘bypasseskmyrone

to the east and iS'preSently carrving a lot of the traffic

: Ehat originally was carried by the structure.

JUDGE GESOFF: Off the Record.

(Whereupon, a brief discussion was
held off the record).
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| BY MR, MARTIN:

10

0 Mr. Davis, referring to Question No. 6 promulgated

| by the Commission, could you describe in detail the

additions which presently exist at this crossing, which in

the opihion of the Department renders it aangerouS»or unsafe

| to the traveling public?

A Holes continually develop in the pavement of the

| north approach in the area of the structures north backwall,

- due to the deteriorated state of the backwall and its

ihabiliﬁyyto;adequately retain the approach roadway £ill.
Several areas along the curbline of the structure deck
héve completely holed through.
Both of these conditions render the crossing dangerous

to the safety of the highway traffic. If struck by a

| vehicle, the holes could cause loss of control of the

- with an oncoming vehicle, but could also impact the main

#

And in addition to the foregeing, a structural

: analysis made of that the structure has revealed the

structure is incapable of properly‘handling current

Pennsylvania Department of Transportation guidelines for

structure ratings, the maximum allowable loading which

should be permitted to traverse the structure is 29 tons.
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”ﬁ ! 1 "The éurrent maximum allowable load by 1982, Pennsylvania
g“' 2 | Vehicle Code is 40 tons.
3 j Q Mr. Davis, referring to Question Nd. 7, is it the
{ épihian of the Department that this croséing is adequate,
5 | and if it is not, would you indicate pleasekﬁhét the
6 :‘Depa:tment believes the Commission should order be done with
7 this lucat:on?
8 | A The structure in its present state of disrepair, is
9‘; inadequate for safety, accommodation and convenience of the
10 | traveling public. ' |
11 E‘ It is imparative that structure be rehabilitated
} 12 1 before further aeterioration‘rendefs rehabilitation
ﬁ”i:}; | 13 | impractical or impossible.

14 | Q Mr. Davis, ieferring to Question 8, would ybu

15 1ndlcate please whether any structural 1nspect10ns or any

16 | construct;on plans have been prepare& for this brldge

17 ikstructure?

18 E ‘ ' A,7An’independent consultant hired by the Peéennsylvania
19 | Department of Transportation performed an in-depth |

20 | inspection of "the struéture in November of 198l. A report
21 | of that inspection was preparedfby the consultant in July of
22 | 1982. A copy of the report was sent to‘COhrail on July 21,
23 | 1982 and again on October 3, 1983.

24 E In addition;‘in the interest of‘the‘safety of the

25 | traveling public, the Penngylvania Department of
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: Transportation previously inspected the structure in August
 of 1976, November of 1979 and again in June 1983 and

- November 1984,

O Mr. Davis, will the Department of Transportation

~ agree to prepare any construction plans or estimates for

- work on the structure?

A No.
0 Why is that?
A With regard to preparation of plans, repair plans,

rather than the construction plans is what is needed. We

- cannot agree to assume the responsibility for~prepa:ing.
- plans to correct the deteriorated condition of the structure

that has been caused by the lack of proper maintenance. The

argument that salt ions caﬁSed the,detetibrated condition is
a pretense that disguises the fact that salt only
accelerates an already detexioréting condition. If’the‘=
steelyand‘céncrete deck had received adequate prevenﬁativek
maintenaﬁCe, the salt‘ions,would not have béen’able to react
with the‘Steel members or reinforcing.

Q Mr. Davis, referring to Question 9, wou1d'you
indicate please what portion of the work the Department of
Transportation would agree to perform;and‘what coét the
Department would agree to assume? k )

‘A  The PennsYlvania;Department of,Transportationvwill

agree to perform only roadway paving repair after adequate
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 structural repair has been performed by others to sustain a

satisfactory roadway surface. The Department will agree to

| bear only the cost of the roadway paving repair and to
- maintain, only the roadway paving upon improvement

- completion.

Furthermore;'ifkthefnepartment is‘CaUSed to bear more

; than 25 percent of the cost of correcting the railroéd

1 COmpany‘s negligence, it will probably be necessary for us

- to use Federél Highway Gasoline tax revenhes to help‘defray.
,,%he c§st. If we use Federal qudsgvthe Federal Highwéy

t Administration has overrulea,the‘Commpnwealth's right to .

| charge Conrail with any past negligence. 'Unfortunately the

only thing Conrail can be charged with is the responsibility

to continue with the maintenance which was assigned to its

 predecessor, the Pennsylvania Railroad Company.

Q0 Mr. Davis, would you refer again to what's been

marked as PennDOT Exhibit No. 1, and in answer to Question

21 promulgated by the Commissiion, is this the Order which

directed the construction of this bridgé?

A Yés, sir.

Q Is there anything, Mr. Davis, that I have neglected
to ask you that you wanted to add at this time?

A ‘Référ:ing to our Complaint, that was received from
the Commission on November 2nd, 1984, the third iteﬁ which

asks, "What is your Complaint‘(aeScribe-thé~problem)“. The

-
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 second sentence states, "The structure of subject crossing

is generally in fair condition". I would prefer to use the

3 word marginal rather,than fair at this poiﬁt in time. I

' think that's all that I have ifom 100king through the -~

MR. MARTIN: Go off the Record a minute.
JUDGE GESOFF: Off the Record.
{Whereupon, a brief discussion was

held off the record).

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, I would like marked as

| PennbOT Exhibit No. 2 an inspection report prepared by the

- Department.

+

JUDGE GESOFF: It may be so marked.

{PennDOT Exhibit No. 2 was produced‘anaymarked for
identification.)

| BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Davis, I show you what has been marked as

PennDOT Exhibit No. 2, would you identify what this is,

please.
A Yes, sir. PennDOT Exhibit No. 2 is aycopy of the

in-depth inspection report prepared by A. G. Licténstein &

f Assécihtgs. IncOrporated, It is the report thét»I referred
| to:in5ﬁy/direct testimony -- in my previous testimony

: regaﬁﬁing the railroaGIOVerhead bridge No. 224.13 which

| carries 01d U.S. Route 220. It is now relocated, as I said,

 to the east of Tyrone and it carries Legislative Route 55
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8till over the tracks of Conrail and Synder Township, Blair

| County, and the report was dated July 1982.

Q@ Thank you, Mr. Davis.

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, I apologizey'agaih, I do not

| have enough copies of this document to go around. I can

 give a capy to the Township. Conrail has élready been

forwarded a copy. AIf, Your Honor, pleases, could we use one
of the reporter's copies for the Commission?

JUDGE GESCFF: Yes.

MR. MARTIN: That's allyi,have on direct of Mr. Davis,
Your chot, and he is available for cross-examination. k

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Your Exhibit No. 1 has a

' second Order attached to it. Do yot want to explain that,

two arkicles attached to it.

MR. DONOVAN: Go off the record a second.

{Whereupon, a brief discussion was
held off the record).

JUDGE GESOFF: Back on the Record. I asked for an

~ explanation.

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, it appears and duly
indicating from our files, there are no laws in Pennsylvania
to the Exhibit No. —- articles in PennDOT Exhibit Neo. 1.

JUDGE GESOFF: They relate to this crossing; is that

- ¢correct?

MR« MARTIN; They do relate to this crossing, Yes.
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| The second and third Orders do not addressfany;ﬁainténance
~§‘question or construction issues. They deal with other |
; matters which are not particﬁlarly relé&gnt to this -

f proceeding. But as T said, ﬁheykao involve this crossingi
If other parties objegt tq'their inclusicnfwhen I move to

: a&mit;thESe, they can be delayed.

JUDGE GESOFF: Thank you. Cross-examination by Trial
Staff first.
MR. HERSKOVITZ: Couple guestions.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

| BY MR. HERSROVITZ:

¢ Mr. Davis, you made the statement that salt

 accelerates only -- accelerates an already deteriorating

condition; is that correct?
A That's correct.

Q You're speaking of road salt that the Department

j puts on the Wearing surface during the winter?

A The Department does not put salt on the-wearing

~ surface of the structure. It puts salt on the approaches.

It*s under the direction -~ its maintenance forces are under

| the direction not to add salt to the structure itself,

however, of course, structures -~ salt is carried on the
structure by wheels of approaching vehicles.

Q~'Right. Now, you also made the statement that

 because salt accelerates the deteriorated condition that
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| there should have been preventative maintenance performed to

: stopAthat deterioration; is that correct?

0 What would you consider to be preventative

. maintenance?

A Cleaning and painting the steel. If Conrail at any

| time would have desired to prep the deck with any retardant,
such as bauxite paint or linseed o0il or whatever, the
| Department would have gladly removed the paving so that they

| could have done that.

Q All right. Do you know whether -~ you have been on
that bridge; is that correct?
A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Do you know, near the curves and sidewalks, whether

- or not there are cinders and dirt throughout the entire

| sidewalk and curve area? -

A Cinders, dirt, and deteriorated portions of the

 concrete curbing, yes, sir.

Q It is your opinion -- was it PennDOT's maintenance

responsibility to clear that debris away as part of its

' maintenance obligation?

2 No.

Q0 Do you know where the cinders came from; was it
[ Afec L hs ‘

 from PennDOT's instructions perhaps?

A Yes, it probably was.




o

;
St

1o

1l

12

13
14
15
1s
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

| | 713

Q0  That would lead to deterioration though that
condition? | | |

A Not if préventative,méintenance ﬁéuld‘have‘been
performed. ~ e |
~Q The fact if I were to téll you these\cinders weré
on na:t of the roadway, would you say that was PennDOT’
malntenance obligation to remove?

A The Department's obllgatlon is;toimaintain the
wearing surface, énd it has maintained the wearing surface
as it best can in view of the deteriorated éonditibn of the
those curb gutters tha£ have just deteriorated ané

disintegrated.

teport that the bridge should be‘posted for a lower than
legal load limit I believe?

A Where do you see that in the report, counsel?

Q That's in the recommendation seétions i bélieve on
page ~— well, I don't see a page number on lt, but it is
rlght on the first page of your recommendatlcn. On page

21. In Recommendation No. l the flnal sentence‘states,
"These railings indicate that a!restrictiveflOa& posting
should be considered by the DOT".

JUDGE GESOFF: Off the Record.

(WhereuPon, a brief dlscu551on was
held off the record).. :

0 You made the statement and it's in your inspection
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JUDGE GESOFF: Back on the Record.

' BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:

0 Now, on page 21 of the inspection report, the last

'é,ééntéhcekof youf first reCOmmén&ation states, "These ratings
 indicate that a restrictive 1oad‘posting'shouldfbe
 considered by the DOT", and you also made the statement in

; your direc¢t testimony that thefrating’from this inspection

i repdrt is 29 tons, althouéh the legal load limit in

- Pennsylvania is 40 ton?

A That's correct.
Q Now, what should this bridge be QOSteé for?
A Twenty=-nine tons.

Q Twenty-nine tons. You also recommended in your

- report that -- and that's on the same page 21 and it's in
ﬁ paragraph 3. "Concurrently, a complete deck evaluation

| study should be performed to determine the feasibility of

providing a new wearing surface, et cetera".
1Is the Department willing to perform such a study?

A We are not willing to perform any study on anything

- accept the;wearing surface. Anything having to do with the

Structure, substructure, superstructure and deck should be

JUDGE GESOFF: MNow, answer the question yes or no.
A No.

JUDGE GESOFF:  Now, wait a mihute. I think T see a




0O

S

D7
% 3

10

1 |
12 |

13
14

15

16 |

17

18 | superstructure.

19

20

21

22 1

23
24

25

20

: contradiction here. You're saying you're willing to prepare

 the studies for wearing surfaces, and the sentence that was

réad.EO\ycu on page 21 refers to a wearing surface. - Now,

 are you —— is PennDOT not willing to prepare such a study?

THE WITNESS: Is that the question?

JUDGE GESOFF: That's what I thought the question

' WaS

' BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:

0 The Quesﬁion pays it deals with the‘wearing
surface, that they are interrelated-as I see, Or maybe they
are not interrelated. Maybe you should exblain that
Sehtence.

A What does Fhe'sentence saye concﬁrrently? ‘

g It says concurrently.

g

B complete deck evaluation?
0 Right.
A

Then I'm saying to you the deck is‘part of the

Q0 But this relates to the feasibility of providing a

- new wearing surface which is what you're saying the

Department had a responsibility of?
A And my answer was, no, sir.
JUDGE GESOFF: Still no?

THE WITNESS: Right.

BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:
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21
0 Okay.

A We do believe that the Department an& the publlc

i should be respon51b1e for aSSUmlng obllgatlons to correct a
'j‘conditlon.that has not been preservea, that has not been

: corrected by the party responszble for malntalnlng the

structure.

Q0 1Is it your opinion that plans are required for

 rehabilitation of this structure in accordance with your

recommendations?

R Yes, there should be a plan prepared'fo:

Q Should the structure be reinspected prior to plans

. being‘prepared-in light of the fact this report is some

three years old?

| A In the préparatiOn.of_plans, the engineering firm
retained to prepare‘those pléhé‘WOula have to inspect the
structure to determihe the localized deteriorated portions

of that bridge and according to -- and prepafe plans

: accordingly,

Q How long would it take to prepare such plahs?

A Well, if you're asking how long it would take the

- months to ‘simply retain an engineering firm, and then after
~ the firm has been retained, it would take apprcx1mately a

| year or maybe nine months again to prepare those plans.' So

4




L g

[T T S R S S I

10 |

1

12

13

14 |
15 |

16

17

18

19

20

21
22

23

24

25

22

"ih esseneé, you get the Commission and all the parties of

§

record, I would say it would take somewhere 1n the area of

: appzoxlmately a year and three quarters to two years in

i tlme )

Q0 Assuming there is no administrative problems and

it's not the Department that's going to prepare the plans,

;‘hbw long would it take any other party to prepare the plans;

the actual work of preparing the plans?
A I'm not familiar with any private firms.

0 How long would it take -~ Without the

: a&m:nxstrative problems that ?ennDOT would agree to; how
1 long wcula it actually take to draft the plans 1f they said,

- all right, today go?

A  Approximately a year.

Q0 I don't see any estimates of costs for any of this

 work that is recommended in the report. Do you know whether
 there is an estimate of cost for this work; do you have an

 estimate?

A No, we don't.

Q0 1If plans were prepared by'otherkparties, do they

 have to follow PennDOT's specifications and meet approéal of

. PennDOT, besides the Commission of course?

A If plans were prepared in accordance with the

' Public Utility Commission Order, I would imagine the

Commission would refer those plans to us for our perusal,
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- but it is not required thatythe'DepartmenE approves~those

‘plang, per se. It's up to the'CommissiOn to.apppove them.
0 T don't recall if you stated, when you were giving

the daiiy traffic count -~ what‘S‘thé'naﬁuré of'the traffic,

- is it local traffic, thru traffic?

A It is primarily local. It iS*traffic‘ﬁhat does

| want to either travel to or leave the Borough of EYrQne. If
it wanted to travel further north or travel further south,
it could use the new 220 bypass. which Waszbuilt in the

| early 1970's. The ihtersectionvﬁu3t inmediately south of

the structure was built in 1969.
’Q= If there is thru traffic that wants to bypass
| Tyxoﬁe, they would use the bypass?
A VYes. sir.
O Instead of the street?
A Yes, sir.
MR. HERSKOVITZ: Thank you. That's all I have.
JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Gibboney? | ’

CROSS-EXAMINATION

| BY MR. GIBBONEY:

Q¢ Mr. Davis, I'm the -~
A Does he represent Snyder Township?

0 That's correct. Mr. Davis, you make no allegation

 that there has been any negligence in the maintenance or

 ¢are of this bridge by Synder Township?
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1| A That's correct, sir.

2)é S Q  And you make no allegétionAthét:there is ény
’3'%‘:esponsibility for £hetca:e or ﬁaintenahcé‘of this b:idge byh
'g‘gksyndé; Township?'

S‘f 3y A That's correct, sir.

 6kﬁi Q0 There is n0~allegatibnpthat Syﬁder Towﬂship’is in,

7 r ényway connected with or has any respohsibility with regard
8| to any matters concerning this bridge? |

9" |  5\ I can't agree with that. The plans -- to answer
iQQ 'itf Ehe structure is located Within;the confines of Synder
11 f'ToénshiP and Snyder Township's residehts, the peogie in the

12 neiéhbb:ing area, do use that structure.

13;v :" 'Q wWithin the confinés‘ofﬁhhe‘Ordér’tﬁat you have
14 i'prodﬁceﬁ, there is no ordered responsibility té Synder
15 TownshipkCOncerning‘anything in;conn8ctioh with that bridge
16 | at this time?
17 | A That's correct, sir.
i8 L MR. GIBBONEY: I have no othex’questions.
19|  CROSS-EXAMINATION
20 | BY MR. DONOVAN : o
21 :’ Q ’Mg; Davis, you stated that tﬂe Department of
22 | Transportation had made a series of inspedtiohs of the
k‘23 bridge, and you mentioned a report of 1976; is that correct?

{W}  24 | A Yes, I remember mentioning the year 1976.,

' Mt .
25 | JUDGE GESOFF: August 1976 inspection?
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A It wasn't a repert, éirf i£~waé“just‘in 1976 we had

: noted that the defmc;en01es were already developlnga

se

Q I see. And could you tell us what those

| deficiencies were?

A I am‘sureﬁthat the backwalls an&'-a;

Q Now, are you testlLying now based upon the report -

' that you referred to that was made in 197«5'>

A No, sir. As I understand 1t. there was no report

f in 1976. It was just simply an inspection, that form my

correspondence inferred or stated that there were

- deficiencies already déveloping. Now, what those
1 aeficiehcies were, I'm not sure.

Q I see. Would you think, based upon your experience
as a bridge engineer for the Department of Transportation
and the Department of Highways before that, that the

i reférence to the deficiencies would indicéte to you that

| there had been spalling of the concrete?

A Yes, sir.

0 Wonld it also indica£e~to youkthat perhaps that
repértkorkthat the finding of that inspection indicated a
failing of the concrete also? |

A The spalling in itself is failing.

0 The spalling’of the concrete is fhat a == that's
coricrete that's created overnight, Mr. ﬁavis?

A No, it is not.
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Q 1It's a condition that is created Qvér'a.fairly long

| period of time; isn't that correct?

A That's correct.

 Q‘ Now, do you have any inaicaticn in?ydur file

- whether or not there were earlier reports than 1976

indicating that these deficiencies existed?
A No.

0 I take it there were no reports addréssing that

 particular subject in your files? In other words, either

yves or no; is that correct?

A There were no reports in my file from my reView of

| the file prior to 1976.

0 VYes.,

A If you just take a moment, I will go through it

| again. It will just take a minute.

Counselor, there is not in my file. We have a

| district bridge engineer here today ~-

0 We will get to him next.
A == could perhaps shed more light on past
maintenance.

0 Do you have any records in your file that would

 indicate whether or not the Department of Tran8portation

' and/or the Department of Highways ever resurfaced this

sktructure?

A If it is not incluaed in this Jﬁly 1982 report, I
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do not.

Q Inc1denta11y, I take lt, Mr. Dav1s, since you

| sponsored thls exhlbit, PennDOT‘s Exblblt 2, that you concur

; 1n,the findings and recommendations of that report, is that

’ , : g
Is that a complicated question, Mr. Davis?

A This report was prepared by otherfthan the

| Department personnel.

9 My guestion is, you as the sponsor of this exhibit,

ﬁ‘ao“yoa.éoncur in that exhibit in the conclusions that are

 reached?

A And I said, I'm trying to review just what I did

| say to answer that quéstion accuratély,

‘I concur that the load carrying capacities of the

f structural components have been reduced from those of the
 original construction. I concur that there is localized

? detericraticns cauSedfby lack of preventative mainfenance.»
| I do hot == I dia,not‘perform the inSpection hOr,was,it

| performed under my direction and, therefore.'cénnoé verify
’the~ihveﬁtory operating and safe load conditions of fhe

 structure,

I concur that the underside of the deck exhibits fine

cracks and leaching throughout, with evidence of moisture

 seepage thru the deck; that the aforesaid situation is more

prominent below each curbline where numerous large spalls in
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:f;thefunaérside Qf»the deck occur. That the structure has no

,aS*built‘th;uﬁthe*deck drainage system.

- MR. DONOVAN: Your Homor, I'm going to interpose at

f thisfﬁime. This is an exhibit spOnsorea by Mrw Davis. Hév
S Wasragkea by his counsel whether or not he had aﬁything to
:‘é&d to his testimony. It‘seemsvtone'if thefe:wére any
i‘,'é:;«:¢=.-pi,:,:i.o_m-s,‘ that would,have béen pﬁt'into the Rech&.: He
f\ma&e nd response. mow,'weware goiﬁg through$a_lengthy

‘ 6iSSe:ta§ion of what hé'agrees with in the report., It seems

to me if he is the sponsor he should have reviewed this

report and pointed out in his direct testimony what he took

;kexception to in that réporﬁ.

MR. MARTIN: ‘Your,Hanr, the report is‘offeréd‘as an

- exhibit to indicate the conditions of the bridge as told to

the Department by its consultant. It is not offered to give

- recommendations to the Commission with regard to what should
~ or should not be done at this crossing. I don't think it is

fair to ask Mr. Davis to simply adopt the consultant's

report in toto when he has already on direct testimony

 indicated what the recommendations the Department now has

. for the Commission are.

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, I agree with that, and it also

~_seems to me, Mr. Donovan, your question more or less

| elicited the response that you're getting.

MR. DONOVAN: Be my guest.-
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A (Continuing) I concur that runoff is 1ntended to

: fallow the roadway profile curbllnes anﬁ then flow towardoV
i thefends of the span. 1 concur that the i w1th the
i finﬁ;ngs also that the fascia strmngers and floorbeam truss

} ccnnectmans typically exhibit hollow gunlte.encaslng,

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Davis, to speed this a long, do you

| agree iﬁ—toto‘withvthe 1,2, 3, 4 and 82 Just say‘so rather

1 than xepeatlng each one.

THE WITNESS. Yes, sir.

; BY MR. DONOVAN:

Q What page are you readlng from, ‘Mr. Davis?
a Nineteen”at this point in time.
JUDGE GESOFF: Inclusions, the first page.

A I concur with No. 2 in toto. I cbncur with No. 3

| in toto. I concur with No. 4 in toto. I concur with No. 5
| in toto. I concur with No. 6 in toto. I,concurvwith No. 7

: in toto as of the inspection date prior to July 1982,

JUDGE GESOFF: And what does that mean?
THE WITNESS: That means sincevthatvdate'é—'l'm pretty
sure that my previous testimony did state that there has
sebbion L= .
been some loss of -sunction to the structural members. And

‘No. 8 I agree in the same respect, that since prior to the

1982 inspection, the 1 inch width gap in the southwest

| wingwall is 1 inch wide indiCating possible lateral movement

‘which was from -- which was initially one quarter inch. It
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 is possible that also that 1 inch has further widened.

And you were asking me about recommendations, too,

g sir. Do you want me to go thr0ugh‘£hcse,.also?

- Q No, I'll aSk'ydu someLQHestions.' You‘are

| familiar, are you not, Mr. Davis, with the,Ozigina1~design

i dcnstrucﬁion of this bridge?

‘A, Generally.

Q: Do you know what the original design was for the

t

;?arainage from this structure?

‘A The water was to travel from the center line

 towards the curbline and then from -- along the curb off of

the structure.

0 And that would be to either end of the Structure;
ig that c¢orrect?
A Yes, sir, that's correct. . This structure is part
ca k .
of a vertical clearance, it is on a crest part of a vertical
L AN

0 Did you make any determination in your inspection

| of this structure of how many layers of asphalt concrete

| have been applied to the deck of this structure since its

construction?
A We have rnot.

Q Let's assume that over a period of years there had

been successive layers of asphalt concrete to the point

. where the surface water flows from the rOadwasturface and
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| was not caught'by<the<curbs on the structﬁre'andAinsEead
~ flbwed not only to either end but aiSQ off the sides, would
| ﬁhat‘have~accelerated‘the deterioration in the sidewalk area

¥'and on the lower side of the structure?

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, I would like to interpose an

: objectioh; Hypotheticals have no foundation in the

- testimony already given.

JUDGE GESOFF: It has no foundation.
MR« MARTIN: In testimony so far givén,

MR. DONOVAN: Judgment in the foundation, Your Honor,

- is found on page 19 of the consultant's report in which it
 says that there have been, since the original construction,

| adaitibn of successive bituminous overlays to the deck.

| JUDGE GESOFF: Where is this?
THE WITNESS: It is on --
MR. DONOVAN: It is on page 19 first paragraph.
’THE:WITNESS: No. 1. The last sentence.
JUDGE GESOFF: No. 1, last sentence doesn't say that.
Where does it say additional bituminous layers?
| ‘MR. DONOVAN: On éage 19.
iUDGE‘GESOFFa That's enough for me. Ovetﬁﬁled.
A If the structure had been properly maintéinedf

water that ran anywhere over the conc¢rete surfaces would not

~ have penetrated and would have not caused any significant

| damage.
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Q If the bituminous overlays had not been placed,

é'wgulafthefarainage design of the structure have frustrated

f ﬁhe;design?

A Yes, sir.

'Q  Now, if the successive bituminoﬁs'OVerlays on the

; ﬂeck had increased to a‘point where it~éxcee6eduor was even
; Wlth the curbs that were de51gned to carry the water to
j'emther end; would that have in effect frustrated the de51an

' dramnage? Let ne —= 1f you den't understand the questlon -

‘SUDGEQGESOEF: Well,;that seems,tp'me that vou can

1 answer that with a yes Or no.

A I have a real hard problem w1th the word

1 frustrated;

0 Would it -- let me put it very simply. Would it

have prevented the drainage from flowing off in the manner

‘A I already answered that in the affirmative.

Q Now, I take it YOu are familiar with the 1936
Order? |

A Géhe:aily.

Q Okay. And do you recall that this bridge was

| constructed in 1939 with Federal funds; is that correct?

JUDGE GESOFF: Do you say in reference to the Order?
A Yes, sir, I think I found it. Yes, sir.

. Q Now, isn't it a fact, Mr. Davis, that the




33

1 | Department of Highways agreed to COnstrth,this structure

et 2 | provided "Federal funds" could be utilized?
Buf - A That's correct.
4 4 0 Now, I take it that the ﬁesign of this structure,

5 vmet all of the necessary Federal and State nghway design
6 | criteria 1n,ex1stence in,1939- is that corrgyt”

7 } ( ’ | A Yes, sir. The plans were then approved by the

8  ;Pennsy1van1a Public Utlllty>Comm1551on also.

9 0 Do you know, Mr. Davis, whether or not a

10 reéoﬁstruction of this bridge or a rehabilitation of this
11 | bridge would be éligible er Federal'funaing?

12 A Yes, sir. As I have stated in answer to my -- to

13 | Question No. 9, the Commission interviewed -

14 |  Q So the answer is, yes?
15 | B Yes.
16 | | Q When you say that the funds are available, are they

17 | available for rehabilitation?

18 i A Yes, sir.
19 | Q And they are also available for reconstruction?
20 | ‘A If the Department first requested Federal

21 f‘authorization and the Federal Government In Turh'did

22 :'authorize the expenditures of funds after it ﬁad reviewed

23 | the propoéal that would be submitted for rehabilitation or
24 ‘,reconstructionf the Federal Government would agree to help

25 | to defray the cost.
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; Q wa; on page 2 of the COHSultantsis report, in the ’

 second paragraph there is a statement that there is a lack

| of adequate drainage system for the bridge.

A You say on page 22 L
' 7 F\NQN'G:S

Q0 Yes, sir. Under the heading Summary of Finance.
JUDGE‘GESQFF: Second paiagraph, second sentence.

A Yes, the first -- the second;senténCefsaysv—~

JUDGE GESOFF: You don't have to repeat it. Just say |

yES‘Oﬁ'no. Just say yes or no.
K Yes. I'm sorry, sir.
Q  How, Iyrefer you again‘to page 10 of that\same~'

report, their inspection of findings, and in particular

| paragraph B, and in the secdnd’sentenCe of paragraph B the

. consﬁltant observed that, "No as-designed thru-the-deck
;kdrainage system exists™. Is that correct?
| A That's correct.

g Now, thercohsultant concluded that tﬁefdesign,load
capacity of this structure is not being attained today; is’
that correct?
| A That's correct.

Q0 Wonld the original design as constructed --

| structure meet the load carrying criteria standard of

| today?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, that can't be answefed with

- & simple yes or no.
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JUDGE GESOFF: ‘Well, thenﬂexplain’yonr answer.

A Okay. If we were to 6esign a new‘structuref we

f'woul& use criteria today con51derably hlgher than was used
:‘at that time this structure was desvgned. ‘We»arevu51ng'and
Cwill continue to use structures throughout the state where

? the des1gn criteria -~ when the structures were bullt, are

not as -- do not permit the structures to carry as much

]1 1oa61ng as was currently deszgned for them. Ande therefore,,»"

‘if the structure had been adequately ma;ntalned, we would

have;not,had to put or suggested recommend;ng puttlng the

f 29~ton—ioaafcarrying capacity on it.

0 Hay I direct your attention, Mr. Davis, to page 19

of the consultant's report, and particularly to the second

sentence on that page in which the consultant said, "The

load carrying:capacities of theistructural components have
been reduced from those of original construction with the
addition of SHCCessiVe:bitumiHOUS'overlays to the deck”.

Now, isn't it true, Mr. Davis, that the addition of

- layers of asphalt, particularly concrete, on the deck of

' this bridge, increases the dead load of the bridge?

A  That's correct, it does,

0 And would you explain for us what dead load means

in that context?

A It means components of the structure weighing a

- certain amount has -- being -~ existing rather than live
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loading which involves moving VehiCIes.

0 And isn't it true when you increase the dead load

iyycu;on'the other hand decrease the live—load'capacity?

A Yes, sir.

0 Now; youjmentionea in ygur,prepared'testimony. I

'beliéVE; that there were no barriers to prevent vehicles

 ,from'striking the superstructure; is that correct?

A Yés, sir, that was eVénfback in;the‘dayS‘when the

‘,Strﬁcﬁuré was built. The only‘thing'that ig different was

:‘;“'thé only thing existing, prbbabxy'like a 6 inch curb and

that in itself could have easily bsen mounted by a vehicle

- and obstructed;the'structUzél members.

Q So if there were, say, 8 inches of‘bituminbus added
to the deck, that would have exceeded the height of the six
inch curb; isn't that correct? '

A Yes, that's correct.

Q0 Now, with respect to barriers to prevent vehicles

- from tying the superstructure, other than the éxistence of

the curb, the-design of the structute did not contemplate
such harriers} did they?
A No, it did not.

Q You mentioned an average daily traffic control of

| 8394, when was that taken?

A Recently.

Q And that would be then since the construction of
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| the nQW‘bypaSS that you referred to?

Yes, sir.

Now, you mentioned that thlS brldge‘does not meet
Pennsylvania Vehicle Code 1oad carrylng standard of
When did that come 1nto effect’I | ‘

Our brldge englneers here can probably glve vou a
1nformatlon on that regard.

Was it subsequent to the,construction~of the bridge

Yes.

Do you know a gentlemén,With’thé,Bepartmenﬁ of

Yes, sir.

And do yoﬁ work and have liaison with Mr. Matthews?

- YeSg Sir.

I take it that he is a competent civil engineer?

Yes, sirs

And what is his capacity with the Bureau?

He is our District Engineer.

District?

District 9 Hollidaysburg.

'Bnd I take it that you think highly of his

reputation as a bridge engineer?

A

I think highly of him as an engineer. Not

- specifically for the bridges.
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Q Are you familiar, Mr. Davis, with a letter that was

| written by Johnny Matthews to J. T. Sullivan, Chief Engineer
f Dééigning‘Ccnstruction of Consolidated Rail Corpbration on

| December 9, 19837

Q0 And did he not -- did Mr. Matthews not state in

| that letter that, "For design and economical evaluation

»

;'purposes, the life'expectancy‘df a concrete deck ranges from

' 40 to 50 years". Did he say that?

A . Yesl Sir}-
0 And if my calculations are correct, if this

structure were_built'in 1939, that deck is now 46 years old;

;‘is that correct?

A That's correct, sir.

MR. DONOVAN: I have nothing further.

JUDGE GESOFF': Any redirect?

MR. MARTIN: Juét a couple of questions, Your Honor.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Davis, you were speaking on cross-—examination
about the production of load carrying capacity of this
structure. Can all of the reductions of the'ioad carrying

capacity'be contributed solely to the successive layers of

asphalt which may have been put on?

A Not even significantly.
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Q Let me refer you agaln to a letter dated December

fe29th fromAJ. E. Matthews, DlStrlCt Englneer to Js T.'
1;Sulllvan, It 1s the same letter to whlch Mr. Donovan
‘ referred. Do you xecall the sentence9 Ycu S1mply read part

'cf the sentence you read for Mr. Donovan.

A YES, Sir’ I do.
0 Would you read that entlre sentence for us.

A “For de51gn and economlcal evaluatlon purposes, the

*Jllfe expectancy of a concrete deck ranges from 40 to 50

years<and the life expectancy of thefove:all structure‘WLth

fkproper malntenance (ranges from 50 to 100 years)“

-Q And hOW'about the sentence after that. Would you

A "Furthermore, our records do not indicate that the

concrete deck or any part of the structure has ever had

| repair work done other than for the Department's repairs to

- the roadway paving on the structure”.

MR. MARTIN: 1If, Your Homnor, pleases, if I may have a

| minute. I would like to have this letter marked PennDOT

Exhibit No. 3.
JUDGE GESOFF: Yes.

‘MRQ DONOVAN: Do you have == is this your final copy

- of the letter?

MR. MARTIN: This is a copy of the final letter. This

- is not the original copy.
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~ MR. DONOVAN: I have, Your Honor, the original copy.

| I think that would be -- I think this would be the best

JUGE GESOFF: We will mark that as PennDOT Exhibit 3.

MR. DONOVAN: Your Honor, couldﬂwévhavé?ccpies of this

- letter made for the Record?

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes. They canfbe‘made. We Canfmark

| the exhibit and if you can't make copies today you can

 submit them at a later date.

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, I think I would like to mark

| Exhibit 3 and 4. There are handwritten notes on the bottom

that may be objectiondble, but I perhaps would like to

 introduce it.

JUDGE GESOFF: Let's deal with Exhibit 3. Why don't

; you give that to the rePOrter; All right, 3, mark it, give

back to her. You can make a copy of it and then send her

the driginal and one copy., and myself and the Court wants a

copy of it. That's Exhibit 3. Now, how about Exhibit 4?
(PennDOTvExhibit No. 3 was produced and marked for

identification.)

MR. MARTIN: Okay. Your Honor, I would like marked as

j{PenhDOT Exhibit 4 the file copy from PennDOT's files of the

same letter.
MR. DONOVAN: May we have an offer on this?

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, there is some notation at the
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: bottom which is why you're putting in the file COPY: is that

| correct?

MR. MARTIN: Yes.

JUDGE GESOFF: What is the notation and whose is it

Vfby?‘

MR. DONOVAN: Who is it by first?
MR. MARTINﬁ The notation I underSténG is by Tex

Walker who is the head of our grade crossing in Harrisburg.

| It refers to a telephone conversation which‘was,related to

the --

'MR. DONOVAN: Your Honor, I'm going to 6bject unless

 Mr. Walker is here for cross-examination.

JUDGE GESOFF: I'm going to have to sustain that
objection. That's clearly hearsay unless there is another
party to the telephone conversation present in the room.

MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, Mr. Walker is no longer with

j the Department and I believe this may qualify as a —= excuse

me, Your Honor, can we go off the Record?

JUDGE GESOFF: - Off the Record.

(Whereupon, a brief discussion was
held off the record).

JUDGE GESOFF: Back on the Record.

MR. MARTIN: Exhibit 4 has a note on the bottom; the

| offer of which is Mr. Reese who is here and available for
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| cross-examination.

(PennDOT Exhibit No. 4 was produced and marked for
identification.) « ;

 JUDGE GESOFF: ALl right. Why don't we wait. Are you

| going to put him on as a witness?

MR. MARTIN: I wasn't planning to.

JUDGE GESOFF: You are now. Let's wait. Wait to

- offer it until you put him on.

~ MR. HERSKQVITZ: Can staff have a copy so they know

ﬁhat*s_going on?

. JUDGE GESOFF: So Exhibit 4 is temporarily withdrawn

| until you have a witness response.

‘MR. MARTIN: 'Veryfwell, Your Honor. - :

JUDGE GESOFF: Anything'mcre? Redirect?

~ﬁR; MARTIN: Nothing furtherf Your Honcr;

JUDGE GESOFF: Any recross, Mr. Herskovitz? Any
recross? k

~ MR. HERSROVITZ: No.

JUDGE GESOFF: Very well. Mr. Gibboney, any recross?

MR. GIBBONEY: None.
JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Donovan, any recross?
MR. DONOVAN: Just one, Your Honor.

RECROSS~EXAMINATION

. BY MR. DONOVAN:

Q And, again, I invite your attention, Mr. Davis, to
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the consultant report, particulariy page 3, and‘I ask you if
the consultant didn't find'that, "Thé bituminous'overlayS‘
have‘inctEased the dead load on the structure
significantly“?’

JUDGE GESOFF: Second paragraph, first sentence, and

Q‘ And he goes oﬁ, plus or minus ZU'percent,‘ana
should be removed down to the top of the concrete deck;
isn't that correct?
A That's ﬁhatvit says and again I do not agree with
that. |
Qg I see.
ER, DONOVAN: I have'nofhin§ Further.
JHDGE GESOFF: You're excused, sir. Thank'you.‘
| (Witness excusea;)

JUDGE GESOFF: Want to move the exhibit?
MR. MARTIN: Want me to? |
EUDGE GESGFF: Why don't you move 1 through 3.
‘MR;‘MARTIN: Very well, Yonr Honor. I move tﬁe
aﬂmx551en of PennDOT nxhlblts 1 through 3 at thlS tlme.
~JUDGE GESOFF ¢ Any objection? They are adnltted.

{PennDOT Exhlblt Nos. 1 through 3 were admitted into |
ev1dence ) .
JUDGE GESOFF: Before you cail,yodr next witness, 1e£‘

me just note for the Record that on June 19th I received a
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; copy'of‘a letter from counsel for Bell Telephone, copies 6f
- which were sent to all parties,kindicating that Bell has
 some facilities on the bridge and that they will be unable
iytdzachrtaiﬁ -~ agree to, if it be affected, until the

' Commission issues an Order requiring work €0 be dones ’That
| Bell has no objection to and will abide bf the Commission's
 determination on the scope of work to be done.b That Bell

| will perform a relocation of its facilities at its initial

| cost and expense subject to a cost allocation hearing later

stated in the proceeding.

“MR. MARTIN: Your Honor, at this time I would like to

- call Mr. Reese.

MR. DONOVAN: Your Honor, in the interest of time, I

 would have no objection to this file copy of the letter

going into the Record. Or you have more thanijSt the
léttér;"iéﬁthét What“you”Waﬁted?“~'w~ |

MR. MARTIN: Just the letter.

MR. DONOVAN: I have no objection.

| JUDGE GESOFF: All right. It may be.

MR. DONOVAN: As long as Mr. Reese is here to support
it. |

JUGE GESOFF: Well, they have to be supported.

Please, Mr. Reese, come.

- Whereupon,

Lewis S. Reese
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| having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

| BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Reese, I show you what has been marked as
'PennDDT Exhibit No. 4. I would like to draw your atteﬁtion
 to the ﬁandwrittennote at the bottom of that 1e£ter. Could
| you verify for the Record please whether or not that is the
note that you offered? |

A,’Yes, that is;

JUDGE GESOFF: Who is Tex Walker?

THE WITNESS: Tex Walker is Conrail's official in

{ ?hiiédelphia. | |

JUDGE GESOFF: Do you know whatkhis capacity is?

THE WITNESS: Not officially.

JUDGE GESOFF: Does he work on the crossing?

THE WITNESS: He's one of the failroad engiheers. kMz,’
- Donovan I believe cbuld —— |

| JUﬁGE»GESOFF: He's a crOSSingkenginegr?

- MR. DO&OVAN: Yes, sir.

JUDGE GESOFF: Now. who is Kuhselman?

THE WITNESS: Mr.‘KunSelman is our DistricﬁrBridge
"Engineer¢

JUDGE GESOFF: * Okay. Who is the other person on the

| three-way conference?

THE WITNESS: Myself.




10 |

11

12

13

14 |

15

16

17

18 |

19

20 |
21 |

22

93

24

25

46
JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Anything further? =

MR. MARTIN: That's official to authenticate as an

| exhibit. I move its admission, Your Honor.

JUDGE GESOFF: Any objection?

MR. DONOVAN: Just a question.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

| BY MR. DONOVAN:

0 Did you state that you didn't know what Mr.

Walker's title was?

A I do not know at this particular time what his

- official title is.

0 What Department is he in; Mr. Reese?
‘A He is in the Engineering'Departmént of J. T.
Sullivan.

Q0 And Mr. Sullivan is Chief Engineer DéSigning

| Constructor; is that right?

A That's correct.

~Q And do you know how many Assistant Chief Engineers

 are under Mr. Sullivan?

}A I was not aware that thexe were any Chief Engineers
other thén’Mr. Sullivan. | |
| 0 Assistant Chief Engineers?

A Excuse me, I misunderstood you. No, I do not.

Q If I told you that there were three Assistant Chief

| Engineers under Mr. Sullivan, and that Mr. Walker is two or




Y

1o
11
12
13

14

15

16
17

18 |

19

20

21

22 |

23
24

25

47

| three steps down from one of those Assistant Chief

: Engxneers, would you say I was mistaken?

A I would not be in a p051t10n to dispute your
statement.
MR. DONOVAN: Okay. I have nothing further.
JUDGE GESOFF: Any redirect? |
" MR. MARTIN: Yes, Your Honor.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

| BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Reese, in your capacity —-- excuse me. What is

your capaclty with the Department of Transportatlon?

A I am District Grade Cr0531ng Liaison with District

: 9 in Hollidaysburg.

0 And in that capacity do you have dealings with Mr.

Walker of Conrail on a regular basis?
A On occasion.

‘Q Do you believefhim.to.have the authority te confer
with you on grade crossing problems?

A Yes, I do.

MR. MARTIN: Nothing further, Your Honor.

WR. DONOVAN: Nothing.

MR. MARTIN: I would move for admission of Exhibit No.

JUDGE GESOFF: Any objection?

MR. DONOVAN: No.
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JUDGE GESOFF: It is admittedik'Thaﬁk~your sir, you're

| excused.

(Witness excused.)
(PennDOT Exhibit No. 4 was admitted into evidence.)

(Whereupon, a brief discussion was
held off the record).

 Whereupon,

Winford R. Addison

| having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

- BY MR. DONOVAN:

0 Would you please state your full name for the

Record?

a

Q BAnd what is youf‘business address?

A 15 NortthZna,street,'Philadelphia. ?enﬁSylvania.
0

And are you employed by Consolidated Rail

Corporation?

A I am.
0 And in what capacity?

Senior Civil Engineer.

A
0 And are ybu a Grade Crossing Engineer?
A Yes, I am.

Q

And what are your duties presently as Conrail's

 Senior Civil Engineer?
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A Coordinate and supervise projects where highways

- cross the railroads and Conrail railroads in Western

| Pennsylvania.

Q And are you authorized to testify for Conrail this
morning?

Q ©Now, I refer you to the Commission's questions and

“pxocedﬁres that were issued in this case, Mr. Bdddison, and
| particularly:the'first quastion‘pOSed;to Conrail, No. 10.
 And I ask you to state the exact corporate name of the owner

and operator of the line of rallroad that runs under th1s

| bridge?

A Consolldated Rail Corporation.
‘Q Arnd how long has the Consolldated Rall Corporatlon
owned that particular line of railroad?_' | |
: A«_SinCe april the 1st, 1976.
0 NQW; how many tracké‘présenﬁiy run under the
Structute?

A There are three mainline tracks under the existing

0  Now, YOa'were present during the testimony'of Mr.

\Dav1s, and. he descrlbed the type of structure that we were
| talking about. Do you generally agree with this ‘type of

- construction that he described?

A Yes, I do.
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Q@ And he also stated that it was constructed

i approximately 1939 by the Department of Highways, do you

concur in that?
A Yes, sir.

0 and do you know of any outstanding Order of the

| Public Utility Commission or any agreement which obligated

 Conrail to maintain any portion of this structure?

A ‘No, sir, I do not.

0 Now, the Question No. 14, Mr. Adddison, requests,

j "Cbn;ail~shall submit testimpny indicating whether, in its
| oPinion, the:existing’crossing is adequate in strength and
i physical dimension to accommodate safély the class and

‘ Vblume~of'traffi¢ hOrmally usingkthe'highway at this

location"?

A In Conrail's opinion, the existing structures are

adequate in strength and physical dimensions to accommodate

' the present traffic.

Q Now, you have had an opportunity to review the

consultant's report that was introduced as the Department's

exhibit this morning; is that correct?
A Yes, I have.

0 And does that report indicate that the load

- carrying capacity presently shows a capacity of 29 tons?

A  Yes, it does.

Q - And does that report indicate to you that were it
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1 not fo; the successive layers of bituminous paving on the
. structure that the structure would be capable of carrying

- the design load?

A Yes, it does.
0 Now, Question No. 15 requests testimony with regard
to who Conrail has prepared any detailed inspections or hasg

prepared any engineering studies, estimates or construction

| plans for the alteration of the structure?

A Conrail has prepared no plans, enginéer studies,

“estimates,af construction cost for theyallOCationkof the

crossing.

0 Certain recommendations were made this morning with

 regard to repairs or further studies. What portion of the
work contemplated by that recommendation would Conrail agree

 to perform?

| A Conrail will not agree to perform any of the work,

will not agree to assume any of the -~ portion of the cost

. and will not agree to maintain any portion of the crossing

in the future, in the event that complaint is sustained --

0 Now, you heard testimony with regard to the

(~origina1 design drainage function for this bridge this

morning, 4did you not?

0 Now, is the original design for that drainage

functioning today?
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A No, it is not.

0 And would you state for us the reason why it is

- not?

‘A Well, one of the reaSons is the excessive -~ the
AﬁﬁJ“QﬂUf

1 layers of wiring surface btiilt up on the concrete deck to ==

higher than the curbline. That the water 8pills over under

e o , RNy :
 the side instead of it running off the hinge like it was

| orlglnally designed to do.

¢ And what effect has that had on the substructure of

the bt;dge?

A Well, that has sped up the deterioration of the
deck.

Q Has it élloWed*wéter to permeate the deck?

A Yes, it has.

0 Now, did you observe any expansion joints on this

. structure?

A Yes.

0 Were you ablé:to view theuexpansiOn joints ftom the
upéer side of the structure?

A kYes.

0 And what did you observe in looking at those

| expansion joints?

A Well,~the expansion joints had been paVed,0ver when

; the wearing surface had been put on top of the bridge.

0 What?
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A When the wearing surface had been placed on top of

| the bridge.

JUDGE GESOFF: You said the expansion joints are —-
#R. DONOVAN: Paved over I think you said.
THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE GESOFF: Oh, all right.

| BY MR. DONOVAN:

0 And did’it appear that excessive layers of
bituminous had been placed each time over the~expansion
joiﬁfs?

A Yes. |

0 Who is Tex Walker that,ié referre& to in teétimony
this mérning?

;A  Hé is ptincipal Engineer of Construétion.

And who is hisvimmediate supervisor?

Donald S. Taylor.

And what is his capacity?

Assistant Chief Engineer.r

Who is Donald S. Téylot's’immediate sﬁpe:iorz
J» T. Sullivan. g

And what is he?

Chief Bhgineer Designer,of'Const:uction5
Ana»who is Mrf Sullivan's immediate éuperior?

B. J. Gordan.

B e T’ BN . S 3

And what is his capacity?
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Chief Engineer Officer.

MR. MARTIN: Do we need to go entirely up thé

corporate ladder here?

MR, DONOVAN: T would like it. If you want to offer

-~ I'm attempting to show Mr. Walker is not an official. He
 does not speak for management of Consolidated Rail

- Corporation.

MR. MARTIN: Very well, Your Honor.

MR. DONQVAN: So how far did we get?

JUDGE GESOFF: Chief Engineer.

b

TR -

| of it.

oo o0 P oo M0

Chief Engineer; Mr. B. J.

and who is Mr.‘Gordan's immediate superior?
R. B. Hasselman.

And what is his capacity?

He is Vice President of Operation. That's the end

Did‘you'miss anybody in there like Mr. Owens?
Yes, I did. Mr. Owens;

And Mr. Owens is the immediate superior of whom?
Mr. Gordan. | |
And whokis,his immediate superior?

Mr. Hasselman.

And who is Mr. Hasselman?

‘He is the Vice President of Operations.

Ana he is one of the many Vice Presidents at
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~ Consolidated Rail Corporation?

A “Yes, he is.

Q Now, do you know whether or not Mr.: Walker s

d

‘ position W1th Consolldated Rail Corporation clothe him with

authér;ty to speak for management of Consolidated Rail

| Corporation?

A Yes, sir, it does.

MR. DONOVAN: I have nothing further.

fﬁUQGE~GESOFF: Before any cross, let mé ask'you the
functién oflthé expansion joint? |

‘THE:WITNESS; wWell, the expansion joint is on the

| bridge. deck and allows for the expansion constructlon of the

‘wr;wz

"brlage and transfers the'wheel from the bridge structure to

the bridge abutmenti

JUDGE GESOEF~‘ Okéyg Is that a function of weight or
of heat extreme? | |
PHE WITNESS: Heat. Strictly heat.
JUDGE GESOFF: Tempetatﬁre_exﬁreme?

THE WITNESS: Temperataurefexﬁreme, yves.

JUDGE GESOFF: They are paved over. - They can‘t

1 operate the way they are designed?

THE WITNESS: Well =--
JUDGE GESOFF: I might be introdUCiﬁgfsome of your
cross. If I am —- |

MR. MARTIN: Go ahead, Your Honor.
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- 1 THE WITNESS: They have a -= tend to crack.
- | JUDGE GESOFF: Expansion -= asphalt pavea over, that
3 | moves =-- that leaves =a crack in that. Ice can get in in the
4 4 Qiﬁte: time and form small potholes.
5 1 JUDGE GESOFF: In the‘sUrﬁECe?
6 | - THE WITNESS: In the surface.
7 JﬁDGE GESOFF: Does it have any effect on expansion
'8 | joints and their operation?
9 1 THE WITNESS: I don't think it nas an adverse effect.
10 | tk's mere == |
11 JUDGE GESOFF: If the rOadways Weren‘t‘paVed over at
12 | the expansion joints, would that mean that there would be
t N 13 | gaps? |
| 14 | THE WITNESS: Well, whenever yéu repave or resurface a
15 | highway, the adjustment evasion should be made at that time
16 | to the expansion joints. |
17 | JUDGE GESOFF: I see. So that would eliminate the
18 | problem of holes? | |
19 ~ THE WITNESSi Ice in the cracks and holes, Yes, it
‘-20 1'would. | | )
21 | JUDGE GESOFF: Okayi Mr. Herskovitz, do you havé any
22 | cross-examination? |
23 |  CROSS-EXAWINATION
; 24 | BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:
b 25 : Q Didkyou say these were mainline traéks below this
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 bridge?

A Yes, they are. The mainline tracks, Pittsburgh

| mainline.

0 The existence of this bridge would be much safer

| for the railroad operations than at that grade crossing at

 'this focation; is that not a fair statement?

A Yes, it would be safer.

MR. HERSKOVITZ: That's all I have. Thank you.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

- BY MR. MARTIN:

Q WMr. Adddison: back to the,expansion joints. Do I -

‘kunaérsﬁana correctly that you stated that the paving over of
- the expansion joints with asphalt does not interfere with

the functions of those joints?

A It would not adversely.

,Q  Okay. Then the problem was the asphalt would then
cfack and allow water to seep in that, is that the’problem?

A Yes, it would. |

@ If the expansion joints were not paved over at all,

- wouldn't water Seép into that anyway at a much greater rate?

A Well, some water would seep in but most of the

| water runs off to the side and down the gutters.

0 Mr. adddison, I'm sorry, I forget you stated your

- position with Conrail, is what?

A Senior Civil Engineer.
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LQ' And;where exactly do you fit in the steps of the

lagder of authority you described?

A I'm near the bottom.

Q And are you vested with authority to speak for the

P

| Department of Penn Central\to describe and resolve problems

......

T FEER . " : ]
or even discuss problems with crossings of state highways
and Conrail lines?
A Yes,; I am.

0 and are you stating that Mr. Walker has less

authority than you?

4 No, sir.

'Q/-Can~you give me any teason why the Department of

. Penn Central wouldn't rely on representations made by you or

Mr. Walker to them?

~MR. DONOVAN: I object. How can he speak for
motivation of the Department employees.

JUDGE GESOFF: I'll sustain it.

| BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Adddison, I would refer you to PennDOT Exhibit

No. 1 which is the 1940 -- I forget the date. Whatever the

- date is.

JUDGE GESOFF: '39.

‘BY MR. MARTIN:

Q0 '39 Order of the Commission. Have you seen that

Order, Mr. Addison?
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A Yesg, sir, I have.

0 Do you know whether that Order aSSigns maintenance

- responsibility for the substructure and superstruCture of

 the bridge?

0 And could you tell me who assigns that maintenance

; responsibility.rtoo?

A Pennsylvania Railroad.
Q~ And Pennsylvania Railroad is a predecessor and
interest to this line?

. MR. DONOVAN: I object to that legal conclusion, Your

 Honor. If he asked the guestion, did the Penn Central

trustees under the direction of Congress, by reason of the

| Qriginai Railway Reorganization Act of 1973, convey a line
| of railroad to Conrail on April 1., 1976, I have no

| objecﬁion. If he is asking this man for a legal conclusion
; as to whether or not Conrail is a successor in interest, I

f,object.

JUDGE GESOFF: Sustained.

MR. MARTIN: Then let me ask the question without

. repeating it the way Mr. Donovan stated it.

JUDGE GESOFF: Do you want to ask the guestion posed

by Mr. Donovan?

MR. DONOVAN: If I might, did the trustess of Penn

' Central Transportation Company convey the line of railroad
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i under this bridge to Consolidated Rail Corporation pursuant

to the Original Railway Reorganization Act of 1973.

THE WITNESS: Yes, it did.

| BY MR. MARTIN:

0 Mp. Addison, Penn Central Railroad owned this line

- prior to 19767

A Yes, they did.

!Q Does Conrail own it now?

A Conrail owns the line. Yes, it does.

Q0 Okay. Mr. Addison, you stated that there Were'
problems with water permeating the deck. ‘A3sﬁmihg that the

original design -= original design drainage was not

i functioning, was there nothing that Conrail could'have~done

in the ten years that they have owned this bridge to
minimize or perhaps reduce any adverse effect they might
have had?

k - MR. DONOVAN: Your Honor, that I think the gquestion --

I object. I think the guestion presupposes thatkConrail has

| an obligation. Obviously, I think that any anybody could

; have taken action to forestall the --

MR. MARTIN: Let me rephrase the question.

BY MR. MARTIN:

0 In your experience as a bridge engineeer, is there

;'SOme»treatment,or other repair or maintenance that could

 have been affected with respect to the superstructure of
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| this bridge which would have minimized the —- or reduced any

| adverse effect caused by permeation of'water,into the deck?

A Yes, there have been some quite recently. There

' have been some advances in that technology.

0 ch recently are those changes in?

A Oh, I would say approximately 1980. I doh't know
- an exact date on it.

. JUDGE GESOFF: Is there anything thét could have been
: done befcré that?

THE WITNESS: Not to my knowledge.

| BY MR. MARTIN:

0 Ta your knowledge, has Consolidated Rail
Cotporation‘ever performed any maintenance whatsoever on
this structure? ‘

oa ﬁo, Sir. they have not.
“MR. MARTIN: I have nothing further, Your Honor.
- JUDGE GESOFF: Any rediréct?

MR. DONOVAN: No, Sir.

- JUﬁGE GESOFF: I forgot to ask if there was anj
crogs? Very well, sir, you're excused.
e , (Witness excusea.)'

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Gibboney, if you would like to go

| next.

- Whereuponys
Leonard Facciani
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| having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATIO

- BY MR. GIBBONEY:

Staté your name, pleasé?

Q

A My name is Leonard Facciani.

Q Your business address is?

A 221 Station Street, Johnstown, Pennsylvania.
JUDGE GESOFF: Spell your last name. k

THE WITNESS: F—a—c—c~i—a—nei.

. BY MR. GIBBONEY:

0 What is your occupation, Mr. Facciani?

A I am a Consultanting Engineer.

0 Are you a Licensed P:qfessional Engineer within the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania?

A Yes. |

0 Are you the Township Engineer for thekTownship of

| Synder?

A Yes.

Q0 Have you been authorized by the Board of

 Supervisors of Synder Township to give testimony here today?

A Yes.

0 Referring to Question 17 of the questions and

 procedures for this hearing, "Township of Synder shall

submit testimony indicating whether, in its opinion, the

involved railroad-highway crossing should be altered to
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- effectuate the prevention of accidents and promote the

- safety of public".

Would you address that issue, please?
A The Township is not getting involved in the

operation of the bridge. They are not -- they felt that

- bridge is not within the jﬂtlSdlCtlon and have not concerned

« themselves with it. They have not budgeted any monies for

the maintenance of the bridge.

JUDGE GESOFF: Wait a minute. Just answer the

guestion posed. Should the Township, in its opinion, ahve

the crossing be altered to effectuate the prevention of
accidents to promote the Safetyfof the public?

A Well, the Township has never made a study on the

bridge. Sor therefore, they are in no position to make any

comments about the bridge.

BY MR. GIBBONEY:

Q0 Wow, addressing Question No. 18, "Township of

- Synder shall submit testimony indicating what portion of the
costs df constrUCtibn and future mainténance’of any

2 alteratlon of the crossing ordered by the Comm1551on it will
% agree to assume, in the event that the instant complalnt is

1 sustalned“?

A The Township has never made any studiés on the

| bridge and, therefore, they cannot make any comments about

| future operation or changes on the bridge.
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. JUDGE GESOFF: No, this has to do ==
0 TIs the Township of Synder prepared to agree at this

time to be responsible for or pay any costs in connection

 with the maintenance or repair of the bridge?

A They are not.
MR. GIBBONEY: Thank you.

JUDGE GESOFF: A&ny cross-examination, Mr. Herskovitz?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:

Q0 Do you agree with =- you were here when Mr. Davis

 testified that it is primarily local traffic that uses the

i bridge7 thru traffic uses the bypass?

A I generally agree with that, yés;
0 Do you agree with that statement?
A Because of the existence of the bypass.
MR. HERGKOVITZ: T have no further questioﬁs.
JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Martin? |
MR. MARTIN: Just a couple, Your anor.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY’MRg MARTIN:
Q0 1Is there a sidewalk on this bridge? Let me

rephrase that. Should there be a sidewalk on this bridge as

 designed, as constructed, discounting the condition it may

be in?

A Synder Township has not studied that bridge
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i 1 ; whatsoever.
2 Q0 Have you seen the bridge?
3 A I have driven over the bridge.
4 = ‘Q Do you recall if it -- |
5 | A I have not made a close inspection of the biidge
6 | whatsoever. | -
‘7 : JUDGE GESOFF: Have you ever visited the bridge accept }
= ‘ 8 | §ASsingvover it by a car?"‘ .
?« f 9,§ | THE WITNESS: I just passed over the bridge.
‘ 10 |  JUDGE GESOFF: In a car?
11 ~ TﬁE WITNESS: In a car.
12 ; JUDGE GESOFF: Ever stopped and get out of the car?
C} 13 THE WITNESS: No, we haven't.
| 14': ~ JUDGE GESOFF: Not we, you?
15 , ’ - THE WITNESS: No, I haven't. The waﬁshi? is just not
16 | =~ felt that they were responsible for the maintenance or
17 | any aSpect of the bridge. |
18 | BY MR. MARTIN: |
19 | Q0 Insofar as you're speaking for-the»Township, should
20 | the Commission, in addition to the road repairs that we have
21  been discussing, should the Commission also order
22 | rehabilitatibn of the sidewalk; is the Township willing to
23 | participate in any of that cost?
~;f}‘ \24 { ‘A The Township is not willing to parficipate in any
b 25 | cost. kThey have no money budgeted for this bridge and there
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are just no funds.

Q0 Supposing the Commission denies any'cost of

1 recanstructlon and rehabilitation of the sidewalk, would the
R Townshlp be willing to bear maintenance respon31b111t1es for

| the sidewalk?

A In order to address that gquestion properly, I think

' the Township would have to take a look at the sidewalk and
get a very brief study and see how they would want to

| parﬁicipate in that matter. BAs it Stands, they are not

; interested in participating at all in the problems of the

0 Do you know whether or not the sidewalk is used by
pedestrians?

‘A I do not know.

MR. MARTIN: I have noﬁhing else, Your Honor.

JUDGE,GESOFF: Mr. Donovan?

 CROSS-EXAMINATION

| BY MR. DONOVAN:

0 With relation to this bridge, where does the new

bypass intersect with the road carried over this bridge, say

- on the westside?

Well, possibly about 1.3 miles.

A

0 Twenty-three miles?

A 1.3, around that area.
Q

Okay. And where does it reintersect this highway,
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- northerly or easterly from the structﬁte?

‘A How far it intersects, the 2202 Agaln at Bald

| Eagle. That is roughly seven, eight miles. well, there is
 a span £rom, 1'd say, maybe eleven miles between the -- of

-f the bypass on 220.

@ So that people -- an& that 11 miles is entlrely

_ with;n Synder County?

A wWithin Synder?

Q Dia -— or Synder Township, excuse me?
A WMo, it isn't.

Q It goes into other townﬁhips ao well?

A It goes 1nto Tyrone Borough. First you go into

- Synder Township, Tyrone Boroughr then.Synder Township, then

Bald Eagle.
0 And all of these are in Blai:'CoUnty, though?
A Yes. ‘ L |
0 So;that this bri&ge would serve at ‘least any

residents of that ll-mile area, anybody having business

| within that 1l-mile area; is that correct?

-

A That®s correct.

0 So would you say that those would be residents of

‘ Synaer County as well as Tyrone Borough and general cztlzens

- of Blair County?

A Yes.
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MR. DONOVAN: I have nothing further.

JUDGE GESOFF: Any redirect?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

| BY MR. GIBBONEY:

0 Mr. Facciani, what's been referred to as the newly

; constructed bypass known as U.S. Route 22, does it also

- exist -~

‘MR. MARTIN: 220.

0 220. I'm sorry. Does it also pass into a portion

| of Antis Township, Blair County?

A Yes; I believe that cuts a corner of Antis

| Township.

0 And Antis Township is the Township which‘enjoins |
Synder Township in Blair County? |
A That's correct.
| MR. GIBBONEY: That's all.

JUDGE GESOFF: Anything else? All right,‘ Thank you,

gir, you're excused.

(Witness excused.)
JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Herskovitz?

MR. HERSKOVITZ: I call Bill Calder.

William B. Calder

' having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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 BY MR. HERSKOVITZ:

Please state your name and business address?

A William B. Calder, Box 3265, Harrisburg,

| Pennsylvania 17120.

And by whom are you empioyed?

By the Public Utility Commission.’

And in what capacity?
As a Bridge Engineer.

Are you a Professional Engineer in'thevCOmanWealfh

of Pennsylvania?

Yes, sir.

Bre you familiar with the structure which is the

~ sﬁbject matter in this proceeding?

Yes, sir,

Have ybu been to the crossing?

Yes.’ | .

And you viéually ih#pécted_the structure?
Yes.

And you are somewhat familiar with the inspection

report that was admitted as PennDOT Exhibit No. 2 today?

Yes, I reviewed it briefly this morning, and I have

heard the testimony relative to the teport.

Do you agree with the findings that appear on pages

== I believe that's == or the inclusions that appear on

 pages 19 and 20 of that report and the recommendaticns that
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' appear on'pages 21 and 22 of that report?

A Yes; I do.

Q What is your opinion as o what is reguired to

i accomplish the work that is recommended?

A Well, as the consultant pointed out, we have to

; have;aydeck evaluation to know whetherfﬁhe‘ﬂeck has to be
| replaced in its entirety or whether it doesn't, and my own
| vecommendation would be that some party be directed to make

 such a study and prepared after the study -~ based on their

i

1 findings, prepare a plan for rehabilitation for that deck,
”"the‘Whole superstructure of the bridge. Wheh I'say
| supérstrncture, T mean the deck portion of the

¥ s )
~ superstructure.

0 Are plans necessary for any other repairs besides

: the deck portion?

A Well, this would probably be -~ there maybe some

5 superficial repairs that would be apparent when they made

- this inspection, yes.

0 Do yeou have any recommendation as to what would be

a reasonable time; based on your experience with plans, what

. would be a reasonable length of time to prepare such plans

- and perform the deck on that?

A T think the actual work of the field work and the

- work preparing these plans and preparing an estimate would

. probably be done within a six-month period.
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1 f L MR. HERSKOVITZ: I have no furthér gquestions. Thank
- 2| you.

3|  JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Martin?

| L DIRECT EXAMINATION
5 | BY MR. MARTIN:
6 %~‘ 0 Mr. éalder? from your insp&ctibn'and review of this
‘7,“ btiage, did youy indicate that there vwas possible damage'ﬁo
8 | the substructure? ; | ” |
9 | A Substructure beihg the abutments carrying the
10 | superstructure. I think therg‘is.some,supetficial damage
11 | there and there is some repair work necessary £c the
12 | backwalls, yes.
i‘{i§ ' T ,Q‘.Do’ydu think there is any possible loss of §§Etion
k 14 | in the substructure?
15 | o JUDGE-GESOFF:' Loss of what?
16 | MR, MARTIN: Syetion.
17 | A Noﬁ appreciable; nbt significant.
‘18-;’  MR. MARTIN: I have nothing further, Your Hondr;
19 f . JUDGE GESOFF: Mt. Gibboney?
'~20 L _MR. GIBBONEY: I have nothihgf Your4Hon0r.
21| MR. DONOVAN: I have nothing, Your Homor.
22‘:v*‘ JUDGE GESOFF: Do you haﬁa~any opinion about the
23 ; drainage that we seem to be engaged in this proceeding, Mr.
24 | Calder? |

25 | THE WITNESS: Yes. In my own opinion, and speaking.as




@ Do

o e
S 5
: Y

i

10 |
u

12

13
14

15

16 |

171

18
19

20

21 |

22

23 |

24

25

TN A

72

,f an éngineer,‘the bridge is desighed S0 that it,is at a crest
E of vertical curve. Which means that any dréinaéev¢nﬁthat

‘E bridge has got.tn be directed to the curblines, and then

i because of the grade of the bridge itself, it flows off

1 either end of the bridge and anythiﬁg that’inﬁe:ruyts that

| flow is going to add to any deterioration that occurs on
i‘thatjyaving‘stxucture. In this case, its true that the over
¥’f~ the excessive cverlay'cf macadam has contributed. It's

| not the entire reason but it contributes.

At the same time, any salt or cindets that normally

} find its way on the~bridge is washed over’té the Curb. If
| the curbline is not kept clean, it cannot find its way to

é the end of the bridge. There is annthex reason in my mind
i why deterioration accelerates, and on top of that, all this

 structure we are talking about is four, five years old and

$here is normal deterioration in that length of time.

JUDGE GESOFF: Thank you. Anyone else have
cross—examination based upon that? | |

MR. MARTIN: Yes, Your Honox;

| RECROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. MARTIN:

Q Mr. Calder, you stated that the gutters should be
képt cléan aﬁd any interference with the drainage’system as

designed would cause a problem. Are you assuming -- if

~ there was such a failure in the drainage as designed, is
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 there any other maintainence that could have been done to

' minimize the effect of that £ill you would have?

A Well, I think in recent years there have been

f improvements in technology, but the bridgé ~~ when,it was
"designedfrit was designed with théscriteria.that was

| prevalent at £hat time and it was provéa’by‘all of the

| principles. I don’t think anyone»objectea to 'the design at
“‘the time. It's 45 years old and there‘cettainly have been
 ‘snme ipprovements since that time. Our design’today would

be more sophisticated than it was then, this is true.

0 My question is directed more towards maintenance of

those parts of the bridge which are damaged by the water

| that is/miSdirectea. Is there something that could be done

to those members or bridge parts that would minimize the
cfFect even though that water is getting in there?

A Well, I think the fact that water is getting in

| there and has gotten over there, a percent is what

necessitates the plans being prepared to remedy that

Q0 So is the only remedy then to stop the water going

in there? There is no treatment to the portions that get

i Wet thatfshoulan’t get wet?

A Well, there is always something that can be done.

| It's like putting a Band-Aid on a wet arm. It may help and

it may not stay., that's all. But I think the real answer to
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- l’i this is to recognize the fact the condition exists and
o 2 | prepare plans to rectify it. |
3 | MR. MARTIN: I have nothing further, Your Honor.
4| |JUDGE GESOFF: HMr. Gibboney?
 5‘; ﬁR. GIBBONEY: Nothlng, our Honor.
6 f JUDGE‘GBdeF: Mr. Donovan? |
é;  '7’ | MRu~DONOVAN: Nothing.
} ‘ 8 JUﬁGE GESOFF: You're éﬁcuseﬁ.
5 _ 9 | (Wiﬁness exaﬂsed.)
f 10 | SﬂDGE'GESOFF' Anythlng further gentlemen’ All
! i 11 i right.' Let the Record reflect that there is stlll no one in
{» 12,; the-hearing room represent;ng,the County'of Blair. Do
O 13 ;kggrties wish to file briefs?
!’ 14 - MR. HERSROVITZ: Yoﬁr’Honor; as far astommiSSion
: 15 ’,Staff ig coricerned; our positicn~i$ exactly,as‘presentea by
16 ; my witnéss;'qu Calder.
17 JUDGE GESOFF: Very ﬁell. Mr. Martin, Mr.‘Gibboney
‘13u‘fény desire to file briefs? | |
lef MR. GIBBONEY: I have no desire to file any brief in
20 %fthis~matter.
21 | MRQ DONOVAN: I believe I am ab1é~to submit it on the
22 | Record, Your Honor. |
23 | JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Martin?
; ) 24 ;MRu’MARTIN: Your Honor, I would‘like to defer that
b R o , ;
i | 25 | decision. If you would like to establish a timetable in
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| which I may file a brief if I desire, I would appreciate it.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Mr. Donovan?

MR. DONOVAN: Obviously I don't have to reserve that

: rigﬁt too, Your Honor. 1 assume that Mr. Martin wili let me

know promptly whether he intends to‘file a brief, beéause I

 believe under the Commission's Rules, I would not be
entitled to file a brief to his main brief unless I file a

fﬁ,main brief myself.

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes, I coﬁld&waive that rule if I so
desite. However, why dOn't I éend out the biiefiﬁg letter
when T receive the transcript. Were‘you going to say
something, Mr. Martin?

MR. MARTIN: WNo, Your Honor. I think we were thinking

- along the same lines. Perhaps in your letter; ask for an

 immediate response from us, whether we intend to file a

brief.

\JUDGE GESOFF: All right. We will leave it at that.

In my letter, I'1ll say something about reply briefs witﬁout

- main briefs. Very well. If there is nothing further. All

right. Thank you very much.

(Whereupdn, at 12:10 p.m., the hearing concluded.)
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hereby certlfy that the proceedlngs and eV1dence are

contalned fully and accurately in the notes taken by me

~ during the hearing of the within cause,yand that this is a
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DEPARTHENT OF HIGHWAYS\OF THE
COLNOWSEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

Ve !
THE PENNSYLVANIA RAILROAD;COHPANY,‘
- "ATTOONA & LOGAN VALLEY ELECTRIC
RAILWAY COHPAV¥, COUNTY OF BLAIR :
and TOWNSHIF OF SNYDER BLAIR COUNTY

ORDER

_BY TﬁE COﬂmISuLQV,
State Highway Route Nos 55, whiuh is part of the Drimary |
';system of state highways, and is heavily traveled, 1s carried over and
above the grade of four tracks of the iliddle Div151on of The Penne-
’sylvanla Railroad Company at a point in Snyder HOS“uhlp; Blalr County,
in the vmc1ni»y~oz the Village of Grazierville,kby ﬁsénsbdf a sinéle |
~ span pin ccnnécbed through stesl truss ‘bridge supported on stdne
‘abutmenté.  The instant complalnt alleges that thls bridge is
dangarcus and inadequabe and should be reccnstructedg
The bridge is approximetely 100 1eet in.length and ¢rosses
'the ﬁailﬁoad:company?skrlght of way at an angle of abeutygo degrees.
The disﬁanae_betﬁeen the trusses 1s about 18 feet, and the clear width'
of the timber~plank roadway between wheel guards is aboub 15 feet 2
| ‘incheS¢ Nb ‘sidewalks are provided on the brldge. ‘ | |
E A'k: R | The highnay‘in,the viecinity of the overhead cn0331ng is
o :‘graded for a width of aboutb 26 feet and 1mproved with a concrete
’“ paving 16 feet in width, and extends in-a general northeasterly |

direction, on,irregular grade una‘alignment‘from~8ta+e ‘Highway Survey

Sbation‘QBO{QP located at a point in Antis Townshlp, Blair County,

}about 5500 feet southwest of the overgrade crossing to. a‘point in
~Snyder Township, about 150 reet southwest of the crossing, extends

;thence on & sharp curve to the north and on & Gﬂ ascanding grade to ;fjg;

L;kgwmﬁfﬁji
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| 'the bri&gé and ex tends thence over the grade of the four main trackg~

fof tha rqilroad gompanys - The hibhway continues northuesﬁwardly mnd

'{g on;a 47 aﬁscendlng grade for abaut 150 feet curVes she rply to the

"eqst and extends northeastwardly through the Village of Grazierv1llev-~

- towara Tyrone-

A general plan of the propcsed 1mbrovement prepared by the
"  'Department of'. Highways and submitted at the hearinb held July 29 |
31938, aa Departmsnt of ngh'ays! EXhlblt Wo. l, provides for the cona,‘(k- 

' struction of a new main hl“hway approzimate]y>7918 ;%et in lenoth

5 VFV_beglnning in the existlﬁ" State hlgbwav Rnute No. 55, ab StatE-Highw ' 

’ ~way Survey station QBG/QZkLH‘AntiS Township, Blair u01nt abOuﬁ'
'VVSSOO feet west of the prpsen% 0verhead\br1dge and pztendlng thence’

“Igenerally'northeastwarcly to a junctlon Witnythe p”esent hlghway at

& point in the Vinage of Graziervmlle, Snyder Towrship, Blair County,

~at State Highmay Survey Station 1oso;lo 1ocate& about 2AGO feet east

)“ifof the-present overhead brxdge, and for the const*uctlon~of a naw o

‘ [bridﬂe ho carry the nev.main hichnay'over the grade of four main

' fltracks 01 ths ra;lroad company at a point in the Village of Grazier— o

Vihe: Snydel‘ wwnships Blair' Gounty, about 300 feet east of the
’*QXiStlng Overgrade crqssrng. - L ‘

The Lowmiu31on has assumed.aurlsdiction over. that portion

‘Tf State Highuay*Survoy statlon° 1030%?9 and 1048/02¢8, located ;
/ _respectively about 813 feet sauthmcst and 960 feet northeast of the

"ﬂ~ff center Of the proposcd new bridgea These statlons re aparoxim&taly L

| the p01nts at which the alignment and grade of the relocated main

f74highuay, as proposcd, meet the alignment and grade of the exiatlng |

. ‘approachos to the nreuent overgrade cr0331ng and represent the

‘Q’Jurisdiction.

5]'of the improvemcnt appro timately 1775 foet in length 1ocated between" &

R A T N T T N T T N L i e R e el L ) . . -

J"‘reasonable limits QL ‘the crossin6 improvement and of thiu Commission!s




 The rocord shows that the cost of thab portion of tho
proposed highway lotated beyond the portion included bétweeﬁ State
'ﬁighway‘Surveyjstdﬁions 1030429 and iOéS%CZ.B,Will,bc assumed by the
'Bepérﬁméﬁtvof'ﬁighmays, and that all property therefor~will;be
appropriaﬁod by the department by virtue of‘ﬁhc provisions of tho
 Act‘0f Assembly of May 31, 1911, PuL. 468 and its sﬁpploments'and
dmeﬁdments§7 | | | |
It is proposed bo grade the highway approaches to the
ﬁroposéd cverhead,bridge;to o width of 56 feeb and to pave the center
thereof with dual type paving 40 feet in ﬁidth, consisting of two
center macadam lanes each 10 fdet in width, and two outside copcrete
lanes each‘ﬁo feet in wi dth. ; ‘ |
The proposed new bridge as shown on data 1 plans prepared by
the Department of Highways and submltted of record as Department of
LHighwayéi ExﬁibiﬁkROj 4 at the hearing of July 29, 1958,‘cb%sist3‘of
  § 34ngle’sn1n through steel truus Su uc»ure havxng a length of qoout
| 9 ;eet ettendln”,across the tracks at an angle of avout 30 degredss,
'acobmmcdﬁﬁlng a t4-foot roadway and a S=foot sidewalk on the westerly
si&e-ﬁh&regf, and providing a vertical clearance of 22. feet over the
ftraéks of the railroad companye »
| The ostimated cost 0¢‘reconstruc sing the overgr de'GPOSsiﬁg
iﬁ,accorﬁanee with the plan submitted at the hearing of July 29,
1938,‘eyciﬁ5ive of the cost‘af,altering-thc facilities‘of any public
util ty that may be required by reason of the 1mprovemcnt and
exclusive of property damages, is made up of the following principal
itenms: | s i |

Brl%*c Q"Gr'Rall“o@d : ! . »laS 15008
Roads my 00,985 68

5

Rallroad York : - 15,489, OO
Total 207, 910.70
‘ ”hE'GOhBtructlQh\Of the propoued lmDPOVumﬁnt requlres the

raprmatmon of asuveral pa rnels of private pronurtj, daﬂages for




e whlch have be bniéstimqted it rbximatelykWSOéOa 

Testlmony'vhows tqat the convtructlon of the new hi hway'ln, ';

 7accordance with the gencral plnn will nece531tate thﬂ relocatlon of i
. 1aporox1mately 1600 fect of a B S/Bnlnoh gau plpe 1¢ns of The Peoples'f V‘kﬂ
_ Jagu al‘Gﬂs Gompany, about 1280 fert of vhlch is now loeated upon a
"kprivate rlght of way. The Pooples Wﬁtural G 8 Comnany eatlmates “the
‘7 jdbst'of vsloodtiﬂg its facilxties at 2160, uhieh amount does nct ,;T
 '5‘*nolude a subst“ucture right of ay.l The pronoaed 1mnrovemgrt‘ulll<

‘v;‘nlao ncccm51n ate certaln alterqtions to the fﬁcﬂlitles of “he ﬁome

El&ctrlc Ll hb Steam qnd Heqtlng Company, Mnd the holo and wire lﬁnes

" of The Bell Telcpnone Gompuny"of Pennsgivanlq.i Lhu’a;ter tions to
"f;tha~facillﬁieu of tho Home Electric nght Steam and‘Hent nb Company '
‘ qnd of the poles and wire 11ne of The Bcll Te¢€pho e Comnﬂny of Penn—ikf{‘f

“SJlVina are cstlmaﬁed to cost 33400 and “SOO, rcsp ctlvely.~

Thc PGSQOHdunt p rtmas of rccord of;tred no obg&c%ion to the

"plhpurof‘ths DrOpOSsd lanrovewynt.k The rccord sho\s thﬂn the Depmr3~‘
 “[ ,m~nt ol Hlanays is dilllng to aqsume the toun construction cost of,f;j ';
'v rcconstruct1nb thc ovUrgr de crosulng &nd~the wpproqches th@reuo in :
"aaeordﬁnce Nlth the general plan submittud as ﬁep“rtment of Hlnhm ysft‘ ,
h xt Moo ”. at thc hoaring of Julv °9 1958, pPoVaded edcral fhrds-, ﬁk”
’} appropr¢1tcd undcf Thﬂ cdcr 1-A1d ﬂlghfqy Act. ﬂs ﬂmsndcd Jhn& 16,
  5 1936, Publmc No,086~7¢th Congress, arb nllocmtbd to s“id depea rtmbnt
}‘ for this projecn and providcd furtner thqt ‘the plﬂno of tho mmprove~},‘77"
k*mynt are pnrovcd by the Buruﬂu.of Publlc Rouds of thﬁ Unltod St*tes e |

- Dopai tmpnﬁ of Agriculiure., s

Tho ‘rocord iurtncr shovs that Tbo Doznsylv*nlq Re 1rcad

'Cbmpany na.thu COUAtY'OL Biuir are cﬂch.wi7llnu to ausumL 500 of
~~;ﬁhs,nmount of daM“ge* duc Tor pronurty t ynn, &ngurcn or ﬂcutroyud -

e .byf b”SOﬂ of the improVuﬁ&ﬁt.




Thoe festinony shows thot, subscguent to the £iling of tho
> - ’

instont complaint, Altoons & Logan Valloy Zlcetric Railwey Company haos

buunlmrantud Comrmisulon arproval fo lisconbinuc the oncration ot its

stﬁeet railway 1ine'extending over the esisting overgrade crossln

".J’

and has removed its twrneks in the vicinity therpeof,
The ﬁatﬁers and things involved having 'een.fully congidersd,

we find and determine that the crossing, above grade, hore State

x

Ei;ﬂxav Roube 6. 53 crosses the four main tracks of the Niddle

- &

Jivision of e Pennsylvan

a Railroad Company at a polat in Snyder

L4 A

CZovmeshiln, Bl“ Countyy about 200 fect west of the Vi dage of

E N

&

Grazlervlllc is daa;erous and 1its abolition by the construction of the

e

new main highway and the construction of a‘bridge to carry tho now
mainkhi;hﬁ‘y over tho grade of tht four tracks of the railroad cows

mum,at po¢xt in the vlllage, avout 300 fect east of the presont
owe crgrade bridge, all in accordancs with the geners l plan submitted

at the ncaring of July 29, 1958, as Locgartment of iihua*s! Axhibid

.
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ry or proper for the servicey, acconmodation; cone
venience or safoty of the publics TIERIFORL,
© 0¥, o wit, arch R0, 1939, IT I3 ORDERZD: That the
compiaint he and is horeby sustainede | |
It I3 FURTESR‘ORV?RE“- That the crossing abovs ﬁradé,'where
State Highway Roube Ho. 35 crossus the four main tracks of the Hiddle
sion of The Pennsylvania Railroad Gompany at o paint in Suayder
Toewnship, Blalr Counby, about 200 foub wust of thc Village of
GraziurVille, b abdllshcd by the conutrvction of a new main hichvay
and the struction of a bridgc o carry the now main highway over
the grada pf the tracks of the reilroad company at a point in the
fillaﬁ about 200 .0t wost of the srisont oviergreds crossing, all in

csedardanee with the gencral plen submitbed at the Aoaring of July 29,
1943, os Dopartment of Hishways! ESxhibit ro. 1, =hici said plan is
hereby approved, atbachod hoereto and made ek BorsoL s

wa o
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I is”«qunbn oa:mazn., That the detail plan submitted at

i‘the'heﬁring of July 29, 1938 a.s Denartment or Ti hyrays? axb;bit Vo;?‘*7”

4 bo ond 1s hereby aporovedo

IT IS FURTHER O9DERED:  That bthe folicwiﬁa.pubiic hiohway

ve and iu herebv Jalﬂ out and cat abllﬂnsd, tb wits:

A road por 1ifhWay annroxzmatolv 1773 eet‘in length
,ba*inn&ng in the existing State Highway Route Ho. 55
“at a point in sayder ﬂownuﬂip, Blair County, about
615 feet southwest of the ecenter of the bridge carry-
ing said highway over the grade of the four main
trqcks of the iiddle Division of The Penmsylvania
.?ailfowd.bomnany in the Village of Granxerv1lle hﬂrea-ffa
in opdered abolished and at or aboub Ztate Highway
- Survey Statilon 1030429,5, and uytondlnﬂ thencs 1n a
L general northeast»rly divecu;Qn to a JHﬁGtiﬁn with
o the existing sbuie highway at a point in the tﬂunshxp.
SRR about 1400 feeb ﬁorthea t of the present Qvergrade '
¢rossing and abt sbout State : Tighway Survey 3tation ‘
1048/02.8; alignment, width and grades to.oc,is shown
on tnp apnrovod plane . L T aE

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: That:the folloving duscrlbed

o : uius, togathCr w;th,a bulldln and structures or Darzu tere- :

of of sny duscrlptlon or use whatsaever, cwccced or locqtcd tnﬂpeon,'
be and are hereby s@vurally taxen and anbroprlatem for 11 nuvposos
of the improvement 1n accordance ° with the aynrOVud plans, ot-nr thanv

for the‘bu?pOs& o; slopus rosulting from.cuts or Lills and for tke "

purpose of a tumnor ry roaa, to wilt:
1. Tuoss Brothe*s, record ovners
o William Fuoss,
- Lincoln Avenue & menth St., ‘
. 'J.“yronu Pa, ’ :

(chob WuOSu, Re Ds Jo. 2, Tyronc, Pa.
Goorgy Tuoss, Re Do Voo 2y Wyronc, Pas)

| AIL THO“E'CERTAI? tracts of land roquired for thc purnose
of rlgnt of way, uLtLatba in Snyder Township. Blalr County, bounded
anu describud s fOLmOWS,VUO wit: . ' ‘

[ile »
Tract 7o

~ nglpniz at point in the north eatcrl side of the PYO~-

noscd TblObaLbd State 1l“ﬂh&f Route o« S5, alﬂ point being - S
- distant thirty and sLVbnteun mindredtha (30 1) fest northw uster-sf

1y from thc cuntcr llnc of sald utatc nlghx y'route,_at or -

B




about Sbation 10504295 thereof, as shovmn on the plang
thence North forty-ons degress, forty-six minutes Dast
(¥ 41046t §), & distance of seventy=seven and ninety-six
hundredths (77.96) feet to a points thence northeasterly
by a curve bo the left, having a radius of two thausand
two hundred sixty-iwo and one hundredth {2262.01) feet, -
n distance of sixty-two and seven hundredths (62.07) feet
to a point; thence Forth fifty-four degrecs, Lifty minutes
~ Bast (¥ 546 50 E), a distance of two hundrecd eight and
forty-six hundredths (£08.46) feet to a point; thence
southwesterly by a curve to the right, having a radius of
two thousand three nundred twenty-two and one hundredth
(2322,01) feet, a disbance of one hiundred thirty-one and
~eighty hundredths (131,80) feet to a points thence South

- Pifty-~five degrees, six minutes Viest (5 550 061 W), a dis-
- bance of two hundred sixtcen and seventy~five hundredths
(216.,75) feet to a point: thence North fifty=-four degrees,
fourteen minutes West (N 540 14Y W), a distance of six and
ginty«six hundredth (6.,66) feet, more or less, to a point
and the place of beginning and containing two hundred five
thousandths (0.205) of an acre of land, more or lesse

Tract #4

. Beginning at a point in the southeasterly side of
the proposed relocabted State Highway Route No. 55, sald
point peing distant thirbty (30) fceet southeasbtberly from
the center line of said State Hlghway Route; at Station
1034556,5 and measured at right angles thereto; thenece
“northerly by a curve to the left, havirng a radius of one
hundred twenby-one and five tenths (121,5) feet, a distance
of sixty~seven and eighty-eight hundredths (67.88) feeb to
& pointy thence South thirty degrees, forty~two minutes
Eest (8 300 42t E), a distance of forty-three and seventy-
one hundredths (43,71) feet to a polnt: thence southwesters
1y by a eurve bo the right, having a radius of two thousand
three hundred twenby-two and one hundredth (2322.01) feet,
a distance of thirty-three and thirteen hundredths (33,13)
foot, more or less, to a point and the place of begirming
and conbaining eleven thousandbhs (0.011l) of an scre of
land, more or less, o P ~ '

Tract #5

: Beginning at a point in the northwesterly side of
the proposed relocated Stats Highway Route No. 55, said
polnt being distant thirty and seventoen hundredths
(30+17) feet northwesterly from the center line of said
State highway routc, at or about Statlon 1030£29.5 thereof,
a8 shown on the nlany thence North fifty-five degrees, slx

minubtes Test (i H50 06! W), a distance of two hundred six-
been and seventy-five hundredths (216.75) feet to a pointy
thence southwestorly by a curve to the right, having &
razlus of fwo thousand bthree hundred twenty-two and one
hundredth (2322,01) feet, a distance of onc hundred thirty-
threo and seventy-two hundredths (133.72) feot to a points
thence Sonth forty-onc degrecs, forty~six minutes West
(8410 461 %), a distance of scventy~onc and sixtywsix
- hundredtlis (71l.56) fect to a polnt; thence Worth flftye
four deproca, fourteen mlnutes Yest (11 540 14 W), a
distance of fifty-three and sixty-seven hundredths (53.67)




. feet, more or leas, Bo a polnt and the place of beginning
. and conbaining one hundred twenty-nine thousandths (0,129)
- of an acre of land, more or lesse TR SR

_ Iract #8

‘ ‘ Beginning at a point in the northwesterly side of
“the proposed relocated State Highway Route No. 55, sald
point beiny distant forty-four and forty-four hundredths

S {as,44) feel northwesterly from the center line of said
State highway roube, at Station 1032445.47 and measured

at right angles thereto; thence northeasterly by a curve R e
 to the left, having a radius of two hundred eighty-seven S
 and nineth=Tour hundredths [287,94) feet, a distence of o

-~ ainety-four and ninety-two hundredths (94,92) feet to a

. seconds Esst (5 180 52t 15" m), ; =
- and forty~seven hundredths (12.,47) feet vo a point; thenee

- point and the place of begirming and containing eighty

' a distance of on¢ mundved threc and scventy hundredths

CoWegt (M 300 42t ), a distanco of sixby-soven and sixtys
; ’ ¥

point: thence northeasterly by a curve to the left, hav-
Cing a radius ol two thousand two hundregd sixty-two znd
one hundredth (2262,01) feet, a distance of cne hundred
ninetesn and two hundredbhs (119.02) fect to a point;
thence South eishteen deprees, fifty=-two minutes, fifteen
5,‘afdistancéfofztwelvev
“southerly by a curve to the right, having a radius of
sixty=-three and twenty-eight hundréaths‘%SS;aaj feet, a
- distance of sighty-one and forty hundredths (Bl,40) feet
ko g point; thence South fifty~Towr degrecs, fifty minutes
West (3 540 50 W), a dlstance of one hundred forty-one
and three hundredths (141.03) feut, more or luss, to a

 thousandths (04080) of an acre of land, morc or loss,
! . Tract 410 |

. Beginning 2t a point in the northwesterly side of

~the proposed relocated 3bate Highway Route Ho. E5y sald
point being distant thirty (30) feet northwestorly from :

- the eentér linc of said State hishway route, at Station
10354£20,8% and mcasured at ripght angles theredo; thenco :
“northuastsrly by a4 eurve to tho left, having a radius of
two thousand two hundred sixty-two and one hundredih :

- {2262.01) foot, a distance of nincty-seven and forty-

eizht hundredths (97.48) fect bo a point: thence Horth
twenty-eight depgroes, fifty-thrcc minutes Rast (N 28° 551 E),

(103.70) fect to a pointy thence alons lands of Ble Penn~

sylvania Railroad Company, North fifty-eisht degroes, :

: fiftyﬁfive‘minuﬁ@s~Eastk{N‘550k55* E), a distance of ono

hundred ninctoun and elghty-elght hundredths (119.88)

fout to a poinb; thence South twenty~usipght degrovsy Tifty-

thees minubes Yost {8 280 531 W), a distance of two

mwéred seven and forty-sizht hundredbths (207.48) foet to

A point; thonee southwestorly by a curve to the right,

bhaving a radius of two thouscnd three hundred twonty«iwo o

and one hundvodth (2322,01) foot, a distance of one hundred
thirby=one and seventy-sevon hundrcdths {151.77) fevt to

o points thonce North thirty degrees, Torty-two minutes

- soven bundredths (67.67) foub, morc or less, to a poind o




id She place of begiming and containing thros hundred
; niy=four thousandbhs (0,574) of un scrc of lond,
?30&6 oY 1las8,e : .

CTrack #45

Begimming at o point in the nOPth'CSthIJ side of
the proncsod ;uloc“tud State Mighway Route Hoe. 35, said
noint boing distant tblftj~t¢rb0 (53) fuut noruhrcvterly
Frown the Cbntt linc of sgid 3tatc highuay roube, at
Sbiticn 1038450 and muasuruﬁ 2t right anglos thcruto'
thones orth tn pnt“~u;ght degrecs, Tifdy mthroc minutis Eask
{7 229 83! E), o distrnou ol onc hundru& nincty=iuo and
tuentr-Four hmdredbhs (192,24) fooct to o ﬁoint- thenco
nershorly by a4 curve to the loft y having a *aGLua of
flfﬁy (GO) feuty o distones of one hundred thirty and
nine Zinthg (laO Q) fuct o o point; thenee North fifty-
nizhb “ebru 8, fiffy-throe minutes fast (i* 580 531 E), o
distrrnece of four hmdred LAfo—Pno cad nincty-scvon
handredths (45814097) feet to a poinbts thonce oounnrostcrly

sy oocurve o the lofb, haviag o radlug of onc thouson
buelve and fourteen ! unnredtus (1012,14) feet, a distance
of hrpe hundred seventy-eight and ninety «two mndredths
{578.92) fest to a point; thence South Vwenmy—el ht
degress, [ifty~threce minutes West (S 280 53¢ W), a distance
of one hundred tnlrtg and thirty-lour hundredths (160.04) ‘
feet to a4 point; thence along lands of The Pennsylvaenia
Ralliroad Connaﬁr south Lufvy-eignt degrees, Tifty-five

1na:cs “rost (3 589 55! i)y & disbance of one hwndred twenty-
five and BLgﬂt” seven hundredths (125, 87) feot, more or
1;23, to a point and the place of begiming nﬂ containing
seven hundred ¢ uﬁht“-ulgbf LAouaandths (O.VBb) of an acre
of land, ore or less.

Tract #17

‘EeﬂLn“ nz at a point in the no"th”ester¢; sido of
she sroposed ralocated State Highway Route No. 25, said
point boing distant thirty (00) foet northw&sturly'from
tao contor line of said State highway route, at Sbation
1044437 and moasured at right angles thereto; thence
nortk;astur7w by a curve to the rizghi, h1VLns 2 radius of
onu thousand asvonty=-twe and fourtoen mmdrcedths (1072.14)
?cct, a digtance of two lmndred eleven and nir wtf
hundredths (811,90) fuet to a point; thonce Worth 11:tg~
nine degrocs, tuonty minutos Bast (J 590 30t B), a distance
of ninvty-nine and seventy Iumndredths (99.70)~fect to a
points thunce 'out' thirty degrecs, fifty-Tive minubes
East (5 300 55t 1), a disbance of nincteon and soventeon
hunirvedths (19.17) fovt to 2 point; thenee bouth.fmft“
cri:;:.&)!; C‘:Q I” ‘-os, flft""‘thr *‘l‘nutvs *C‘ut (Q 580 5 “;)’

2 distoncee of thrie hundred ten and forby-one hundredihs
{: 70.&;) ;,wt more or lusg, to a point and tho place of
bezinning “n eonbalning onu Manlrea ten thousandths
(0. 10} af on oaere of qud MOy Or 1L8Se

ﬁug;huxng at o poind in the northwestorly side of
Lhe vrenost ulocutcd state ngh ey 2outs Mo 53 sald
veint bling dlstﬂnt one hundroed ton (110) oot north-
“uutur?“"fro “the genbor 1line of said State hiphway route,
at or about Stabtion 1041484 thorcof zud monsurcd at right
@ngles thereto; thence Horta flfty-elgbt depgrees, fifty-
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 three minubes Bast (¥ 580 B3t E), a distance of fifty

(50) feet to a points thence Yorth thirty-one degrees,

‘seven minutes West (I 310 07 ), a dlutance of eight

(8) feet Bo a »oint: thence Forth fifty-eight deprees,

fiffy-three minutos “ast (¥ 580 53! @), a disbance of

two hundred thirty and forty~one hundredths (230,41)
feet to a point; thence southwesterly by a curve Lo the
left, having a radius of one thousand sevenbty-two and
fourbeen hundredths (1072414) feet, a distance of twenty-
seven and seventy-eirht hundredths (27.78) foot to a

point; thence southwesterly by a curve to the right,

having a radins of five hundred ueventy&throe and 31Atya

S nine hwxdredths (573.69) feet, a distance of one hundred

Forty-cnc and Pifty-twe hundre hu (141,52) feet to a
point; thence South i irbyuelght degrecs, fifvy~threoc
ninutes Vest (8 §8o 53! W), a distance of one hundred

~tuelve and ninetynnlnc hundredt‘s {112.99) fect to a

point; thence Horth thirty-one degrecs, seven minubes =
West (M 310 071 W), a disbance of Tiftden (15) fect, moro
b

or less, to a point and the place of boglinning and con~

taldlm” one hundred ter thousandibs (O 110) ol an acre oi
land, more or leSss

Trwct g

: Beglnnlng at a point in thc “Orthdestufl” siae of
bhe proposed relocatoed State Highway Roube o 05, sald
point being distant thlrty (30} fect norbthwesterly from
the cuntcr line of sgald & tatL highway route, at Station
1044437 and measurced at right angles thor.to; thence
North flftf~61”ht dbgraus, flmty~tnroc minutés Eash

(¥ 580 531 E), a distance of thrco hundred oevcnt; and

fortywone hundrcdths (370441) feel bo a pointi thoence
bcuﬁh thirty degrces, Lifty-iilve minutes East (S 302650 E)
8 distance of twenty~three (23) feet to a poinb; thence

© South fifty-cight degress, fifty- three mlnutss est
{5 580 53! W), a distance of five hundred thirty-seven

and gevontyufivc hundredths (537.75) fect to a points thence
northeasterly by a curve to the left; having a rading of
Tivo hundred seventy-three and.ulktj—nlnL hundredths
(573.69) feot, a distance of one hundred forty-one and

- fifty=tyo hundredths (141,52} foect to a point; thonce

northeasterly by a curve to the right, huv;ng a radius of
one thousand seventy-two and faurtuen hundredths (107@.1¢)
feet, a dlatance of tuunty-scven and sevenby-cight ' :
hundredths (27,78) fect, more or less, to a po&nt and thc
place of boginning and containing two Immdred twenbty-onc

~thousandths (0,221) of an acre of land, more or lbao§

Thc above nine ( ) tracta of land are a portion
of the real estate which becane logally yested in the
Fuoss Brothers by the decd of the Tyronc Brick and Tile
Comprny, dabted May 14, 1928, and vooorded in Deed Dook
Volume 375, Page ?éi, in an Hollidayaburg Court Housc in
the County of Blair, o e ,

S 2y Ira L. Geozicr, rocord OWncr
Re e V0 r..,
Tryronc, Pa.

»

ALE M{AT CLi TAI?‘traot of 1ﬂnd quulrcd for tho

purpose of right of aqy, git uated in Snydor Townshlp; Blnir Countj,

'boundod nnd~do cribed as foilow to Jit-

‘nlO -

»




- Traet 420

- Beginning abt a point in the northwesterly side

of the proposed relocated State Highway Route Noe &5,
said point being distant thirty (30) feet northwesterly
from the center line of said State highway routo, at
Station 1047442,8 and mecasured at right anglcs thereto;
~thence North fifty=-nine degross, twonty minutes East

(i 599 201 E); a distonco of sixty (60) fect to a points
thenee South thirty dogrees, fifty-five minubes East

(8 30° 551 E), a disbtancc of eighteen and seventy
hundredths (18170) feot to a points thence South fifiy-
eight degrees, fiftywthrce minutes West (580 53! W),

o distance of sixty (69) fevt to a point; thence North
thirty degrees, fifty-five minutcs West fN 300 551 W),

a distance of ninctecn and soventcen hundredths (19,17)
fecty morc or less, %o a point and the place of beginning
and containing twenty-six thousandihs (0,026) of an acre
of land, mor¢ or lessg, , .

The above tract of land is a portion of the real
ostoto which beeame legally vested in Ira L. Grazicr by
the deed of Willism M. Philllps, dated August 24, 1908,
and reeordsd in Deed Book 183, Page 630, in the Hollidaygw
burg Court House in the County of Blalr, ’

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: That, in addition to the fore-
going properties, the following described property, together with all
"3 Euildings and structures or parts-theradf of any description or use

vhatsoever, erected or located thereon, be and is hereby taken and
appropriated for the purposes of the improvement in accordance with
the»approved plans, for the purpose of a temporary roads
| 1. Fuc¢ss Brothers, record owners
William Fuoss,
Lincoln Avenue & Tenth St.,
Tyrone, Pa, :

Jacob Fuoss, R« D. Wo. 2, Tyrone, Pae
George Fuoss, Re. De No. 2, Tyrone, Pa,

. ALL TEAT CERTAIN tract of land required for the PUrpPOSe
~of a temperary road during construction‘only, situated.iﬁ Sﬁyder
Tovmship, 3lair Qoun%y, bounded and described as follows, to wits
' Tract =18
~ Begirnirg abt a point In the northwesterly side of the
proposed rzlecated State Highway Route No. 55, said point
belng disrant ninety~five (95) feet northwesterly from the
center line of sald State highway route, at Station
1042/32,59 and measured at right angles thereto; thence

.4]_,]_..
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northeasterly by a curve to the right;jhaving a radius of

_hundredths (1137.14) feet, a distance of ninetecn (19)-
by a curve to the right, having a rodius of one thousand

nine hundredths (271.59) fout to a point; thence 3outh
thirty-oight degroes, bthirty-onc minutcs, forby-cight

- more or leste.

one thousand one hundred thirty-seven and fourteen -

feet to a poinb; thence South fifty~two degrees, sixzbteen
minutes, forty-eight seconds East (8 520 16t 48" K), a ,
distance of five (5) feet to a point; thence northeastorly

one hundred thirty-two and fourtcen hundredbhs {1232.14)
feot, a distance of two mundred seventy-one and £ifty-

seconds EBast (5 380 51! 48" E), =a distonce ol ten {10) fect
to a point: thonce unortheasterly by a curve to the right,

“having a radius of one thousand oné hundred twenty-two and

fourtoen hundredths (1122.14) foub, a dlstanco of ono
hundred seven and aixty-vight hundredths (107.08) fuet to
a point: thenee South thirty-thres degrocs, ong minunc,

forty=ocight scconds Basts (8 33° 01 48" E), a distance of

fifteun (15) foct to a points thonce northeasterly by a
curve to the right, having a radins of one thousand onc
hundred soven and fourteon hundrodths {1107.14) foet, a
distonce of forty=five and sixtyufiVO‘hundr@dthS~(%5.65)

foot to a poinb: thenee South thirty degruos, Forty

minutes Bast (3 309 40! B), a dlstance of twenty (20) foot
to o points thonce North fifty-ning degreos, tuwenty o
minubcs East (¥ 590 20t B), & digtance of fifty~seven and -
three hundrodths (57.,03) foct to a point thonee South

thirty dogroes, forty minutes Bast (S 30 401 B), a disbtance

of five (5) feut to a point; thence South Tifty-ninc
donrocs, twenty minutcs Wost (5 59° 201 W), a distance

e Fifbmscvon, and throo mundrodths (57,03) feoh to 2
points theneco southwostorly by a curve to the lefd, having
a padius of ono thousand cighty~two and fourtosn '
hundredbhs (1082,14) feot, a dlatancc of torty~four and
sixty—two hundrodths (44.62) fect to a pointy thoned North

thirbty-thres degrocs, onc minutc, forty~cight scconds West -

(N 330 01t 48" W), a distance »f fivo (8) feot to = point;
thones southwostorly by a curve to the loft, having a R
radins of onc thousand cighby-scven and fourtoon hun=-
drogths (1087.14) fect, a distanec of onc hundrod four and
thirby=-two hundrodths {104.32) foot to o points thonece

North thirty-cight dogruys, thirty-onc minutcs, forty=
cight sceonds Wost (¥ 380 51f 48" W), a distancc ol five ,
{5) foet to a pointy thonco southwesterly by & curve to the

1oft, having o radius of onc thousand nincty=two and

Fourtoen hundrodthg (1092414) foot, a distance of ninctiy-

nine and fifty-sixz hundredths {99.56) fout to a points;
thenee Soubth Tifty-cight dogroes, fifty-throo minubes o
viost (8 580 531 W), a distance of nincty-lour and sixtecn

pundredths (94,16) foot to a point; thonce South thirty-.

onc dogrous, soven minutcs Esst (5 31° 07! E), a distance
of twolve (12) foct to a point; thencc South fifty=oight
degrevs, [ifty=-thr.c minutcs Yost (S 589 53! W), a distanco
of ninct-Tive «nd fwo tonths (95.2) foet, morc or logs,
to o point mnd thu place of berinning and  containing threc
hundrcid Pourteon thousandths {0.314) of an acrc of land,

o The above tract of 1and is a portlon of the real
cstato which beeame legally vestod in the Fuoss Brothors

by the deed ol tho Tyronc trilck and Tilo Company, dated

May 14, 1928, and rccorded in Doecd Book Volums 393, Page
234, in. tho Hollidaysburg Cours Houso in the County of Blalre

1R




IT IS PURTHRR OMDER=Ds  That, in adeition to thes foregoing

1

propertics, the following deseribed properties, together with all

S N . . : .

buildings and shructurés or parts thercof of any deserintion or use
| whatsoever, erected or located thereon, be and are hercby severally
token Sndkauﬁro* siabed for the vurpose of thc,im?rovemsnt in
ccoraknce with, the approved plans, for the purpose of clopes resulte
CAne Lrom cusy o £illa, to witb:
l. Fuoss Brothers; rocord owners
Willism Puoss,

Lincoln Avorme & Tenta St
Tyronc, Toe

c
O

G o
F3 Q

Jacod Puoss, e De o, 2, Tyronu, Pae
George Fuossy Re D Moe 25 iv“orc, Pas
ALL THO&J CLATALY tracu% of land required for the purposes

of slcpes,»situatsd in Snyder Towmship, Blair County, bounded and

uscrlbed as io7lows, to wib:

s o 4, & A

R I -~ ~ Tract #
Beginning at a point in the northwesterly side of the
'yrapoaed relcchbel 3tave Hig shiray loute Noe 55, gsaid point
being distant £ rtjufive and twenty-{ive hunlrcdths
(45.25) fuet r ;SchvrTy from the coenter llﬁe of said
State highway routo, at or about Statlon ‘OdOf&gcJ thisrcofl,
showm on the »lani thence orth forty-one degrees, LOPtV“ ;
six minubcs zast (¥ 410 461 E), a distance of twonty-PAVO
w

\

| Cand tventy~throe hundrodths ()b.uo) foet to o point; thence

}; , : South zort"~g1uut degrees, fourtcen minutes Zast (8 480 14t E),

I a distonce of Tifscen (15) feet to a point; thunce South

l ' S -~ forty-~one degrcus, forby-six minubcs fost (b 410 46t W), a
distance of t= edty—uhreb and sixty-five hundredths (8%,55) |
fest to a noinbt; thenee Forth Fifty-four dogrees, fourteen |

L ninrutes Jest (‘T 540 147 W), a dlstance of fifteen and eight

| hundredths (15.08) foot, more or less, to a point and the

Ve vlace.of boginning and gontain ving oight thouuandths {0.008)

. of an asere of land, morc or lesse

Tract ¢ 3:»

i i

ing aia point in the southoasterly side of the
:locabed 3tate Highway -Houte o, 50, saild po;nt
nt shirty (30) fook goutﬂnquthwlv Trem the centoer
L Stnhy highiay vonbc, of Statien 103245643 and
rirshoc angicvs thor. toé thence northeasterly by a
curve to *hv 1oL, noving a rodius of two thousand three
huadred twcnny—bwo and one mindredth (2582601) feot, a
diskanecs of onc hundred thlrtx-onu and cighty hundredths

£
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(121.60) feet Lo o oclnt- wnee te the right, north £1ity=
- four dsgre.s, FLOLY i us rabt (11 540 50¢ Ej, a distance

ity
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- of two and ninu-tonths (249) foot to a points thenco
~nopthcasterly by o curve bo the loefs, having a radius
- of ong hunarcd uhOHLV—OI A fivo Luntu« (1° +5) foot,
a distonce of ninety and five hundredihs (90.08) foot
vo a roiatbs ﬁhonge northeasterly by a curve to the 1eft
hQVLﬁg a radins of two thousand three hundred “wen*yutx
and one h.nu:e&ﬁn (2522,01) feet, a distaoace of thirty-
three and thirboen mmdredihs (ug.la) iesl to a QOLQt‘
inﬂnce Soutb thirky degrees, fortye-iwo minutes Bast
(£ 500 48t 1), a diste ance of o enuyntwo il fifty=aix :
Chundredths (wu-SG) feet to a point: thuncc southwcs‘uer
by a curve to the rigiht, having a vaﬁlus of two thousavd
threc hundred forty-two and cne hundredth (Qqu.GW) feet,
a distmnce of one hundred eighty-I{ive and Forty-throv
hndredths (185.43) foot bo a polzt th once South [L1fty-
five degrecs, six mimates ‘Jest (5 55° 061 ¥), a distance
of gixty-i1ive and ﬁlnety—i'ur nundredihs (JQ 94) feot,
. more or less, bo a noint and tho nlace or begiming and,
- containing clgdt*—nlﬂu thouoandths (O 089) 01 an ac o of
. 1and, moru or 1008. o : : ,

T“ﬂct “G

; Berlnnln at a point ﬁ,thﬂ southﬂastbrly'aide

of the proposed °clouatca Stote Highway Route Ho. 55, saild

~noint being distant thirby and scventesn hundredths 'QO.IV)

kfvet SORthOaSLOPm* from the contor line of said State '

highway roubo, At or about Station 1030429.5 thervof, as

- shown on the plani thence Horth forty=one degrecs fort;—
siz minutes Bast (M 410 46t 1), a disbance of quvbntfnone

‘and sixty-six hundroatns (71»66) feet to & point; thcnco

"’fnortnvascvrlv by o curve fo tho loft, having a radivs of

two thousand thres hundred G untyuuwo and one hundredth
(2522,01) fout, o dAistonece of onc hundrod thirty-thres and
scvanty=ivo nundredths (153.,72) feet 5o a points thenco

Horth rifty=five degrecs, siz minutes Bast (¥ 5BE0 08t R), o

dlstenee of gixty=five and nincty-four hundredbhs (uchA)
foeet to a pointy thence scuthw esterl“ by a curve to the

‘right, having o radius of two thousand throe hundred Torty- .

tvio ond onc hundrodth. (MHQ?.O7) Toot, a distance of onc
hundred nLnutvnuLbht and two hundredths {198402) feob to
'.&’pojlt thencu outh forty=cight dogroc«,,fourtccn__
~ minutcs East (8 480 14t ﬂ), a distance of five (5) foet
Lo a Qﬂiﬁt thonco 8outh forty-onc dogrocs, forty-six
mimices Yost (8 419461 ”), o dist“ncc of sis tyhnlnb and
threc hundrcdths (69.03) foet to a point; thonce North
fifty-four degreocs, fourtosn minutca Wost (N 540 141 W),
a distance of twonty-Live and fourtcon hundredths (20.14)
feet, more or leuq,,to a point and the place of begiming
and contﬂ1a¢ng one Imndred eighteoen thouuandths (O 118) of
an acre OI lond, more or less. :

Traeg #1

SR ue:innlwr at a poiaf“¢n the vorthvesteer‘51de of
tne‘rronosed relocated State shvay Route Ho. %ﬁ,1un1d
point being distant forty-Tive (45) feet northVGaferly
 froA the oenter line of sald-State hlﬁhvay route, at
Stotion 109244044 and measured ab right nngles thcreuo
thurcﬂ noxrtheasterly by a curve to the lef% aﬂving a
adius of two thonsand two hundred fortv»soven wnd one
hund’:’“édf;h (2247,01) feet, a distance of two hundred
twenty=-cight and uevcntvmtwn hundredths (228.72) feet to
a point; thence South cighteen degrecs, fifty-two mlmutes,
~f1fteﬂn soconds Last (5 18f>52f 15" E) a distance of -

‘ o R -l"ﬂ:f-




ninetecnr and sixteon huncredths (12.16) feot to a point:
thence southwesterly by a curve to the right, having a
rading of two thonsand two v Ircd sixtr~nuo and one hun-
dredth (2202,01) feeb, a distance of one hundrced ninsteon
and Bwo lmndrodsis (119,02) fc;t to a point; thence
soublrvestorly By a curve to the right, having a radius

of two mndred cizhty=-ssven o d.nlnutv-four uundredtho
(287,9%) fost, a dilstance of ni 1utf-four andi nincty=twa
himdredths (”4 9 } feet to a DOLnt’ thonce Sounth £ifty-
four degrees, Fifty minutces West (S 54° 50t W), a distanco
of five (5) bet “hore or lo ¢ss, to a point and "the piace
of begiming &

5, and conbaining sitiy~six thousandths (0.086)
of an acrc o 1an&, rore or lesse
Tract f9
Besinning qt a Dnlnt in the northwesterly sids
of the nropos LO rcloc ted State Highway doubs ¥o. 55,

sald pelut buling distant fortyuglv (45) foct north”hsterly
from thu center line of said 3tato hisbway route, at Station
LOB5ARR .96 and munsured o t right anglos thorcto; theneo
ﬁorthcqsturlv by a curve to bh left, having & radius of
two thousand two hundred Porc»-scvun and one hundredth
(2247,01) foob, o disbtaneo of trenty and sizty-four
hundredtns (20 6%) fuit bo a pointy thsnes Morth Cifty=ninc
dezpies, tuwenbyetwo minubos, Lhiﬂtv~two sueonds test
(? 590 Aot 32" 1),. & distunce of tun (10) fust to o pointy
thonce ncrthUQSucrlv by a curve to tho left, having a
radiug of tuwo tuouu'na two hundred thirtyes uvcn and one
hundrodth (2237,01) Teoty o distance of gixty=scven and
ninchy=seven hndredths (0799/) fout to a pointy thonce
forth sizty-onc degrecs, scvun mimubtos West (3 610 07! ),
£ ﬂLSt%MCb 01 twenty (20) fuut to a point; thence Jorth
twonty=ciznt nvuruus, fifty=threc minutcs Hast (¥ 280 531 E),
SR llﬂuwnCG of twbnyt-F1Vt and eiphty=siz hundredihs (25686)
fast to a point; thenco along lands of Tho Peangylvania
Rlerou& Qemﬁwn Horth "L*u“wul *ht degrecs, fifty—riVC
minubos Bast (1 580 551 E), o distrnce of cighty-nine and
nine ty-o%c hundredths (89,91) feet to a point; thenee South
Twenty-cipht ﬁuwreuu, Lifty-three minutes Wost (S 280 551 V),
& dlub&ﬁcu of one hundred tnrbe and scvonty hundredths
(105,70) Lot to a points thenes southwesterly by = curve
to thue right, having & radins of two thousand two lmmdred
sixty=-tto and onc hundredth (2262,01) feot, a distance of
nincty=scven and forty-cight hundrodths (97.‘8) fiot to a
pointy thence iforth LlLrtg'dc grecs,; forty-two minutés West
(i 300 481 ), o distance of sixte.n and nincty-two
hundredtha (16.92) foot, morc or loss, to o point and the
place of buglhﬂlnd and contﬂlninu one landred scventoen
thousandths (0.117) of an acre of land, morc or lesss

Irzet #11
CHuginning ot oo point in the southeasterly side of
the sroposcd rulocnted ! uO Libh y Route o, 53, said
poiut being distant thlrt 30) foot southoasterly from
the cenboer line of said ututb highwey route, at Stqtion

105440087 and measured ¢ rl"ht anglos tboruto- theneo
northeastorly by & curve to tho 1eft, haviag a radius of
kvro thau~ﬂndAthrua hundrod twenty-two and ono dnndradth
(B322,01) foct, = distanes of onc ‘mndred thirty-onc and

| ugvcntymucvun hunlrudths (151.77) fout to o noant thonco
Yorth twenty-cight dogroes, fifty-throo minutes East




Fxy,

minutcs, thirty-two seconds Heat (N 59 ;
distance of ten (10) foet to a point; thence southwesberly
by a curve to bthe right, having a radius of two thousand

land, more or lcssSe

(¥ 280 531 E), 2 distanco of two tundred scven and

fopty-oight hundrodths (207.48) feut to a point; thonec

. along lendsg of #*ha Pennsylvenia Reilroad Coupany, North

fifty-eight degrecs, fifty=five minutes Bast (N 560 55t E),

a distence of fifty-nine and nincty-four hndredths
(59,94) feet to a point; thence South twenby=elight degrecs,
fifty-three ninutes West (S 280 53! W), a distance of two

© himdred fifty-nine and thirty-seven hundredths (259.37)

feet to a polnt; thencé;southwesterly‘by’&~cﬁrve.to the
ripht, having a radins of two thousand three hundred :
fifty=-two and onc hundredth {2352,01) feet, a distance of

 gseventy-one and forty-six hundvedths (71e46) fect toa

point; thence North fifty-nine degreos twenby~ two
b o2t 22" W), a

thpoe hundred forty-two and one huriredth (2342.01) fout, -

a distsnce of seventy-one and nincty-seven hundredths. SRR

(71,97) feet to a point; thence ¥orth thlrty deprecs,
forty-two minutes West (i 300 421 W), a distance of twonty-
two and Fifty-six hundrodths (2256) fect, morc or less,
to a point and the place of beginning and containing two
hundred forty=soven thousandths {0¢247) of an acrc of land,

more or lesse : -

Tract #12

' Bogloning ab a point in the northwesterly side of
no proposed relocated State Highway Roubc Moo 55, said

L

2]

‘point being distant sixty=five (65) fuet northwestorly
From the conbor line of sald Statc highway routsc, at

Station 1039 and mcasurcd at right anglcs therctoj thoncec
North twenty-cight degrecs, fiftye thrce minutes Bast

(¥ 280 53! ), a distance of one hundred (100} feet to a ‘
 pointy thence Soutlh slxty-one degrecs, seven minutes East
(s 610 07f E), a distance of five (8) feet to a poinbs

thence Horth twenty-elght degrees, Tiftsy~three minutes ~
East (i 28 53t B), a distance of eighty~-six and sixty-four

hundredths (66,64) feet to a point; thence southorly by a
curve to the right, having a radius of fifty (50) Teety
4 distance of fifty-four and sixty-four hundredbhs (54.64)

feet to a point; thence South twentyaeighﬁ'degrees,'fiftyu‘ :
‘three minubes West (S 280 531 W), a distance of one hundred
forty-two and twenby-four hundredths (142,24) feet To a

points thenee Horth Sixby-one degrees, seven minutes West

(n 615’07!,W)5 a distance of thirty-two (32) feet, more or' .

less, to a point and the place,of‘beginning-ana,containing ;

one hundred twenby- five thousandths {0.125) of an acre of

Tract #1@

: Beginning at a point in the southeasterly side of
the propescd relocated State Hizhway Route No. &5, sald
point being distunt thirbty (30) foet southeasterly from
the center linc of said State hilghway routo, at Statlon

’"1059ﬂ58.99'andAmoasured at right angles therctoj thence
CNWorth twenty=uvight depgrecs, fifty=-threoe minutes Rast

(N 289 531 E), a -distance of one hundred thirty and thirtyn;“
four»hundfcdtha (130.34) foct to a polinty thence northe

:Qlcnk




sastorly by a curve to the right, having g radius of onc
thousand twelve and fourtcen hunurodths (101241%) fect,
« Glstance of three hunlred acventy-cight and ninctye
two hundrodbtins (378,92) feut bo a point; thence North ‘
Piftyecisht doprocs, L10ty=- thre. minubes Zast (W 580 551 R),
a distance of cixby-vizrht and sceventy hundrodths (68.70)
feet to a point; thence South thlrty-five degress, forty-

- six minutes, forty-eight scconds Bash (8 35 46t 48" &),

& distance of twelve and eleven hundreodths (12.11) feet
to & points thence southwesterly by a curve to the lefs,
having a radius of nine undred nineby-two and fourtden
hundredths (992.14) feet, a distance of ninety«five and
swenty hundrsdtls (95»205 feet to a point; thence Youth
forty-one degrees, sixteen minubes, forty-eisht seconds

CBast (3 419 18t 10" B), a distence of five (5) feet to a

point; thence sonthwesterly by o curve to the left, having
a radiuvs of nine hundred eighbyescven and fourteen
hundredbhs (987.14) feob, o distance of nincty-four and
seventy=two hundredths (94.72) foet to a point; thenco
South forty-six degrees, forty-six minutes, forty-cight
seconds Bast (3 460 46! 748" E), a distance of five (5) fect
to & point; thence southwesterly by a curve to the left,
aving a radiug of aine hundred cighty-bwo and fourteen
hundredths (982.14) feet, a distance of nincty-four and
tuenty~four hundredths (94.24) foet bo a point; thence

South fifty-two degrecs, sixzbeen minutes, forby-vight

seconds East (3 520 1st 48" E), a distance of five (5)
fzet to 2 point; thence southwesterly by a curve to the
i . 3:'1 # ey 3 CYA ‘y ¥ .

luft, having a radius of nine hundred soevenby=seven and

fourteen hundredths (977.14) feeb, a distance of onc

hundred £ifty and sixty-ive hundrodbhs (150465) fset to
a point; thenee South twenty-cight degrecs, Lifty-three
minutes West (8 2060 53 W), a distance of thirty-nine

and thirty-threce hundredths (39.53) feet to a pointg
thened Jouth sixty-ont degrees, soveon minubes Fast

(8 61° 971 E), a distance of ten {10) feut to a point:
thoenee South twenty=-eight degrees, fifty~three minubtos

west (5 280 53t i), a distance of thirteen and sevenbeen

nundredths (13,1%) fuvet to a points thence along lands of
Tho Pennsylvania Railread Company, South fifty-eight
degrees, fifty-Clve minubes ¥est (S 58 55t W), a distanco
of cigkby-nine ond ninety-one hundredths (89.81) fust,
mors or less, to a peint and the place of beginning and
containing three hundred scventy=onc thousaudths (0.371)
of an acre of land, more or 1lcss. :

Tract #16

Beginning abt o point in the northwestorly side of
the provoscd relocated State Highway Routc No. 55, said
peint toing distanbt seventy-throe (73) feet northwesterly
from the cunter line of sald State highway route, at or
aoout Zurvey Stubtlon 1043420 thoreof and moasurzd ¢ right
cnzles thercboy thenee Nowvth fifty-cight degroes, fifty-
Thros mimutes Enst (7 889 551 E), a distance of ainety-
four nnd sixtecn hundredths (94416} foct to a point
thenee northeasterly by o curve to the right, having a
roding of onc thousand nincety~twe snd fourtsen Eundrodths
{1092,14) fuot, o distaneu of nincty-nince and fiftyesiz
hundredths (99.56) fect to a point; thence South thirtte

~) T
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eight dogrevs, thirty-onc minutus, forty-cight scconds

Bast (5 380 31t 48" E),.o distance of five (5) fuvt to

_a points theneo northensterly by a curve to the right,
having & radius of on¢ thousand cighty-scven and fourtoun
hundrodbhs (1087,14) foct, 2 distanec of onc hundred four
and thirby-two hundredths (104,32) feot to o poinb; thoneo
South thirtywthrcc degrous, one minute, forty-olght : :
sceonds Bast (8 530 011 48" B), a distancs of five (5) feet =

to & point; thence northeasterly by a curve to the right,
having a radius of one thousand eighty-two and fourtcen
mndredths (1082.14) feet, a distance of forty~four and
sixty~two hundredths (44,62) feet to a point; thence Worth
fifty-nine degrecs, twenty minutes East (I 59° 20! E), a
distance of fifty~seven and three hundredths (57,03) feed
to a point: thence South thirty degrees, forty minuces
‘gast {8 300 401 E), a distance of ten (10) feet to a voint;
thence South fiftyenine degrees, twenty minubes West :
(5 590 201 %), a distance of firfty~seven and thres
hundredths (57,03) feet bto a point; thence southwesterly
by a curve to the left, having a radius of one thousand.
seventy~two and fourteen hundredths (1072.14) feet, a
dlstance of two hundred eleven and ninety hindredths

- {211,90) feet to a pointy thence South fifty-eight degrees,
fifty-tiree minutes West (8 580 53! ), a distance of one
hundred thinty and forty-one hundredths (130.41) feet to

& point: thence North thirty-one degrecs, seven mlnutes
West (W 310 07! W), a distance of twelve (12) feet, more or
lsss, to & point and the place of beginning and conbaining
one hundred thilvrty thousendths (0,130) of an acre of land,
more or lessSe LT : L ' '

" fhe avove nine (9) tracts of land are a portion
of the real estate which became legally yested in the .
Tuoss Brothors by bthe deed of vho Pyrone Brick and Tile
 Gompany, dated day 14, 1928, and recordsd in Dsed Book
 Volume 7%, Page 234, in the Hollidaysburg Court Honse in
the County of Blalrs ' R ‘ :

o

I T3 FUNTHER ORDERED: That The Pennsylvanis Railroad

Compeny furnish all materials and do all work bo complste any

| necessary Lemporary or'pérmanent altérations;or‘reidcatibn of the
faellities on its pight of way required by reason of the improvemont
. herein ordered and, in addition, maintain watghmen and flagment o

V‘prbtect its train'operation~during the timefsaid,temporary Qr  o

permenent clterations or relocations are being made and during the
time the new bridge is being constructed over its tracis and the

gxisting bridge is being removeds said material, work and watehman
I e wiawen i g : o e T PO S . R ; R

’servicekbeiLg gstimatzd bo cost 515,489, ; _
I I3 FURCHSR ORDERED: That the Dopartment of Highways
© furnish all materials and do 2ll work'necdssary‘td'complete;tk&

remainder of tho improvement in accordance with the approved plans,

] B




‘1nclud1ng~the rcmoval of the ex istlng bridge and the esuao¢ishment
and mwlntenance of any debtour necessary for highway traffic during

the construction of the Improvement, the material recoveéred in the

- removal Of,the‘axisting bridge to become the property of the Departe

L MQnﬁ'Qf Highways; sald materlals and work being estimated to cogi.
#102,424,75 i | |

I IS FURTHER ORDERED: Thab all work herein ordeved to be

done be fullv cc@nl»ted on or bsfore June 1 1940, |

IT I FURTHER OEDERED: That any reloca*ion of, changos in,
or romoval of any‘structﬁres, equipment or other facilities of any
 kpub1icfuti1ity} ldcatud'within the limlts of any’ highway, whiéh may
be rsquirsd a8 incidental te the Lxucuticn aof th*u 1mprovomunt be

m“de by said publie uﬁllltb, at its sole cost aﬁd gxpense, and in

: ‘(uh@h manney as WilA not interfcere with the construction of the

‘impﬁovemsntﬁ

IT I8 FURTHEIR ORDERED: That“anv~rulocation'of*~chﬂnae° ihp

o TLROVE 11 of anj structurés,; ocquipwsnt or othcr freilitics of any

yuhlic‘utmlit53 loeated beyond the limits of any hirhwn~ which may

hé’requA red as in ieidental $o the eAerutlon of this ¢¢prov ment, be

made by snid nubllc utility in such mqnnﬂr as wi11 not interfere with

he conotruc ticn of The 1mPPOVCmbntg

 IT ] “URPEER ORDERED¢ That the Depurnment 01 hiﬂhyays
cdaperite wlt hu”hv Pcnnsvlvanlq Railro d\bomp ny s o thkt in the 00n~
struetich.of the mprQVment the operaticn of the faeilitics of ‘tho
P&ll“OQd\CQ%Uﬁny will not be cndqngcrod ar unnecessaril“ imncdod.

IT I5 FUATHER ORDERED: Thab The Pemnsylvania Rallroad
Cornuny coeburﬁzt @lth the Department of highn ys 1n the cone

Jct*on of the improvement and oporate its trains in the v1cinity

of thu ilnrcvemunt in a gafe mannery at a rmducod spocd and under

cobtrol uuriﬁg tho time the now bridge is being constructed over

»]10e




Fal

’ _f—lto traoks, ndAdurlnb thc time thp exiating brmdre is bcxng removcdﬁ 
| IT IS 1"UFTHL11 leD,ﬁ.PT"D : Tha‘c ’chc ‘Dg,p rtment df H:Lghv o.},"' pay :

” Thc Pcnnsylvqnla Rq;lr ad Compqny, whon and. ns ccrtlfiud by the Psnn-

| ylvhniq Publlc Uti] ity Gommisu on, 2 sum or sums Of monty equal to :“

ho aetual sost o& m;tu*iqls furnlshud \nd work dmnc by sa¢d rqllrcaﬁ

compwny in qccordnnco wlth th;s ordcr, lncladinb thc cost ‘of wﬂtchmqn,"

;f,fﬁnd flagmﬂn services rendarod dnrlng thc tlwo thﬁ Pill?O«d campuny

,‘maklng alterﬂtlons to or ro]oeat ng the faoilitlus orn’ 1tg right of

'“fway, and durlng the ﬁlm& thc new bridbe is b*lng constructcd over 1ts' “

. ,t ckb‘and tho preuant br¢dgo is be*np romode 1n uccord nce with

' thlv order, but mclusmva of s rvicos o; watcnmﬁn, flhgmsn, 1*ncm»n

‘:‘jor othnr rallroud ompﬂoyes requirud mnd placud by uhb railroud compsnyf‘i"';

fy’ﬂt o»hsr bbrﬂods- s;id rc1mbursomont o tho rnllroad eomnﬂny‘by the
" D pzrtment of nghwq"° to bo for onl such 1Lcm° of ﬂora and oxpense
| incurrod oy ﬁhe rallrc ad compuny ag arc oligiblo for p“ymgnt urder |

f7th0 rulus, regul‘tion ond udanlotPatiVL ordbrs of th& Bure u of

-TkPublio Romds of uhc Unitcd btwtps Dcpﬁrﬂmwnt of Agrieultuﬂo, covsranr _f 

 bLEnf1yHP&i]T0uG crossing pPOJbCuS undurtﬂkcn dlth.Pcdcral fundu‘ﬂ
 *npropriat0a undﬁr Tne Fedbr id hlghmav‘Act, as. nendod Juno 16,
7956, ublic No. 686«74bh Congross- the aa 1vngc v“luc ol matcrl“lsv

: rgcov"rcd.or unmpornrmﬂy HSud in the p ert for menee cf thc Jork bv thc

';r;ilroad~companyvto bo doducted frar thc actual COut of thut portion;f

“of thc'work~to'bo dono.hnd matorihls 0o bo furnlohcd by'thn railroad
comnﬂﬁy'at the 0xpon50 of ths Dopartment of Hi“bmays.

LT Iw PURTHL = OKDERED: That The Pcnns Jyania lelroad

"~@'Comp&'* =nd Alboona & Logan Valley Elactric Ruilwny Compwng, ohch

‘kp““ "ny*%OncJ to which thoy soverally nay be ontitled as componsation, '”'

 for dsﬂqgos for any of their roopcctivc prop&rtibs tq on, ingurﬁd ‘
'»6ridébtroycd,h~ réasbn of the imnrovompnt,~ | | ’  i
I IS PURCHER ORDERED: That the County of Blﬂir be o

= rcsponsible for the vacatlon and the relocation, removal or demoli—

"vﬂ,tlon of non~utility structures, including occupied dwellings 1ocatea

»1upon nronerty hcrein appropriated. Any reaaonable cosbs qctually

“vchOw




incurred by sald county in conneotion with such vacation, relocaticn,
removal or demolition shall be paid and borne by the‘same parties and
in the same manﬁerrand proportion as herein provided for the payment
of compensation for damages to the owners of property taken, injured
or destroye& by<re son of the improvement, |
IT IS FPURTHER ORDERED: That the County of Blair pay all |
~ compensation for damages due to the owners, exclusive of The Penne
sy ?#nia Railroad Cormpany, for property baken, injured or destroyed
in the exécution of this Improvemsnte |
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: That The Pennsylvania Railroad

kCQmenv, ha xlng agreed so to do, pay the County of Blair, when and as

¥

ordersa,by the Pennsylvanis Public Utility Commission, a sum or sums
of‘mcney equal to 504 of the actual sum or swmg of'mOnéy vaid by said
sounty in accofdance with th;s order ag compensation for damages dus
to cwneré of property taken, injured,or destroyed by reascn of this
improvenents |
T e xs FURTHER ORDERED: Thab, elfective upon the complovion
bﬁ 6hé im@rcvemﬁnt and its, opening to public use, The Pennsylvania
Railroa& Company, at its sole cost and expense, thereafﬁer~maintain
its alteéred facil ies and, in addiblon, thereafter maintain the
guhstructure and.uunerstructuro of the new bridge herein ordered
construeted over~its tracks and right of way, exclusilve of the road-
i way paving on the superstructure of thefbﬁidge@
’ IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: That, effectlive upon the completion
'of the 1mprovemunt and its opening to publiec use, the Towmship of
Snyder, at its sole cost and expenss, therecafter maintain'thaﬁ
portion of the ramp approach eztending southwestwqrdly from State
k, Highuay Survey utatlon,loéi%bo of the new main highway hereinabovek
lgidﬁout and established bto the existing State Hip hwaJ Route No. 53,
lbgated,baymnd the narthwestarly odge of the pavemcnt on the new
- main highwaye Ry




*S:FﬂRTfER~ORD??ED* That, effuctlve uvon the comnlution
of the 1mprovcmrnu ana<1ts onenﬁng to puollc uao, thc Dupqrtmunt of
hways at 1ts sole costfanu exnenmcg tnarcaftur maintain th&v"
rcmaindur of uhu ;mprOVemunt includtnb EE& rogdwav pqv11ﬂ'on tbnEnéW{
' brmd ¢ herein orﬂeruﬂ constructed ovchtmp‘tracAs and;r;ght of.Waygéf o
lThé P@nnsy1“ n1a Ballnoad Comnqny@ o ‘ | | o

IT IB FUR”‘ ORDISRED s rnmt, cffcctivo upon complbtlcn of

he imorove munt and 1tg opOning to puo,*uruse th“u portion ofvexlstingvf

,*State ﬂighway Roube;No. 55,.nbout 310 foot in 1cn"th 1ocated bﬁ uﬁen
~ﬁhq southvrly{righﬁﬁdfﬁwnz linc of Toxnuh¢n Road No. O?Slu at a poiﬁt  ‘
about 190 foob northwost of the conter of tho present OVpr&rvdo

Fcrossink dnd.th~ ﬁorthsrlv rluht-of«“‘” 1inc of the new main highway

hgroin abovo 1€’a out and cstab]ishcd aboa n01nt about 1p0‘fuet south=

~ ast of the. con oy 01 “the vrpsoﬁu ovcrgr“ao cro,ﬂingg,be and is‘hcreby

vucutud ﬁnd cJosud to pualxu uscs _
. IT IS FURTHIR OPQTRUD° hh t, c;fuctch unch thb»ébmpj“tion

of thb improvcmpnt and its opcnlng to puallc uuo, Lhﬂ~Dcuartmnnt of

hrayo, at ita solc cost and bxoonsc, cf”uctivaly burric"dc agulnst
,puollc travel thet portion of cx;st;ng~utntcg&1ghway;3outo Noas 55
'hofainabovb &acntod and clOéUd to“nublic‘uéoirthm bwrri¢mde’at the
southcr v cnd of the v utud portlon of tnc hlghdnr to bo tthC after
mu;ﬂt incd by tho Dopqrsmont of Jighwaﬂs, at *ts sclo COut and
OXDENSGy nnd the ba rrlcadc at thoe northerl" ond of tho vmcuted

portlon of thr highwam to e thhTG Wftor maintained by tuo To\nuhin of

Snydur. | S RRD
PEﬁﬁ%YLVAHIA,PUBLIG'UTIZITY”COMEISSION\‘ 
(aiancq)"D.,J. Driscc11 .
. L ',‘Ch#irmnnu

. MITEST:

“Secrotany.




PENIISYLVANIA PUDLIC UTILITY COILISSION . .
’ Complaint Docket No. 11006

DEPARTIENT OF HICIWATS OF T
CORL.OMMBALTY 02 PRINSILVAIIa
. . Ve
This PIUUSYLVANTIA GATTHCAD COUPALY,
ALTOOMWL & LOGAST VALILET DLECTRIC RaILdLT
COIPAITY, COULRY OF BLLIR and TOWUSHIP OF SIIDER;
s Blair County. |

Ao

O DYR

BY 153 COIIIISSToI: , ) @ e

e - K

This matter is hefore us upon cmendsd »Heiition of the

~Cormnissioners of Blair County, dated December 4, 1942, and seeking an
J > > 3 5 <

order directing The Pennsylvania Railroad Company to reimpurse the
Caun%y of Blair for;compensafioﬁ pald by the county for damages for
pro@érty taken, injureﬁ or destrOyed in accofdance.vith,the pPro-
visions of %he order of the Pennsylvania Public Utility GcmmiSsién
issued larch 20, 1959, at C. 11005. o

Our order in’ that procecding orovides, inbter alis, Tor the

abolition of a crossing above grade, where State Iighway Roubte ifo. 55

erogses Tour main tracks of the 1iiddle Division of The Pennsylvania

Railroad Company at a point in Snyder Towmship, Blair County, aboub

200 fect west of the Village of (razierville, the relocation of a

£

oute fo. 55 and the construction of a

portion of State Hipghway I
érossing ébove grade, to carry the relocated ﬁighﬁay»ovér the rrade
of‘the’aforementicned tracks of The Pennsylvania Railroad Company.
- kThe improvenent askconstructed by the Department.of Hig‘n
ways‘of’the Commonwrealth of Pennsylvania covers 2 portion of State
Hi-iwray Route Wo. 55, approximatély 7913 feet in lenctli, extending
Trom Staﬁe lighway Survey Station 980%02 in Antis Tovmship, Blaif
County, to State Hishway Survey Station 1060410 in the Village éf

N .

~ Grazierville, Snyder Townshiy, Blair County. This Commission assumed

“Jurisdiction over that portion ol the improvement, approximately

1775 feet in length, located between Stabte Hizhway Surver stations.

% "




| 1050429 and l04gf02.8.

-

‘I‘lc Cornulssa.on order :Lssuecl Iiarcii £0, 1939, ot C. 11003,
: ...;gpro*:r:.atcs *aropertj from m«ogs Lot thers 'nndk“Ira. Tos Grazi'er, PEOGY

ox‘mers. for tie constm ion oF‘ “the | o=tio.n of %he lmorover ent ov 67

5

‘ mlcn this Com.ussmn assumcd Ju'r ic’c‘icn. J.n.n orue*r* fv.mner DYG=

>

‘ "\‘,1 les Umt uhe uox.-*t” of ule.:.r *’*a*f a1l co*men at i;jn forﬂ_d,; nweu cue
to the ownors, e:;cluslvei of The Penns;‘l*mn:‘.a | ailroad Cor v..z.r'y, for
DYo oerty ta ken, 1113ur°d or dest brojo d in the e.:;ec:zf;i 4 oi‘ “‘t 16 _Ln;sre*f
ment M ;:.nd that The Poﬁnnyl Jau.a Railvoad Con ::,an:;,’ having g reecl 50 b

-

doy oay the Co.m’m of Blalr, whon and as ordersd by the.l’e* ﬁsg’lv

&

Pu‘bllc Utili 5y Cor igsion, & sum o sums. o; mone:refqua‘ to 50,‘3 of "51:.’

*

actual sum or sums of moner paid Ly the Coundy of Blair in sccordancs.

£y

with]thé' order as comneqsatic’:i for demtges due o ’ofm,ers ° pr~op§rszz ,
"taken, 1n3ure& or VLC;.»'UI’ *fud 1*r reason of ‘-‘Jh“' Impw OVGr’lG"lﬁ.

l e : At aavllc&tﬂon o.. tm COLT“IlSu.lOTleI'S of‘ Bla)gr uam‘b;r, see_‘, :
E‘ ing the ,detemamatlon of the amount of c-'ompensa'aio;f Tor danzages cl‘ue ‘
l  ovners 6:‘[’ ad jacent .’nronerty f*salien? Anjured or des troved by reason of
| the constmct;on of t ifﬂ‘ﬁrovez:1ent o ere(. at G. ld,OOu; vas £i iéd_

with 'thls Cormz.ssmn June 10 ILZ)L:\) :md docl.e ted at Co 1100._,, De A

ot

‘me ‘nar;es of t‘he properpgr Qvmers s seg i’e:? th in: ﬁ"lB
pebib on are as f’olloz 3

People° ﬂatural Gas Coiz
The Bell Teleshone 001.1.3a"1~r of Pennsy
wWenetta Bmlev, et al
William’ Fuous, et al ¢
Ira L. Grazier, et wx
w0 aJohn Fe chaff’er -
#iay I augt :
« -, #ark P, Kyler, et ux

4

;u
<!
. f‘-)
favd
b
s
o

q

td . Ggbert “olsopdlﬁ
!-Stansberrv eFarland, et al
o%William i.k‘rta.n, S:Ln’“le '
~#Lyda I, Gauls, sridovr
~#Dverett o;,elov, et ux
#harold Jertz, et ux
*Gladys Bailey, single
‘Wenct ta Bailey, ei‘; al
urtha Rlchardpon , vridowr
—:% Charles i, licCiclle n, et al
. We TBQ&111b, et s
A :Dcnotes oropcrty owners whose "JI‘O")SI‘"“" is losated Dbe 3‘@'1;1
S tie limits of thoe vortion of the. J_."DI‘OVL‘USH‘E oO¥er i i
th:.s Commission asswiicd ,]urlsch.c:alon. '




%

Jnder the prov ris ions of ;ccticn 411 of the Public Utility
EQW'ﬁhe'determinatign of the demages as requestéd in the application
‘ﬂaé~sﬂbmitfcd an,Jhnekl7,‘lOQQ to the Courts of Blair County, wherein
i proverties arc located.

s . - “

The amended petition of the Commissioncrg of Blair County,

.

dated Decomber 4, 1942 and filed with this Commission Decomber 11,

1542 shows that tho amount of compensation for damases agrscd to bo

.
&

*

paid, and which have beon paid %o tac proncrty ovmcrs and utility -

+:

coryyanies, is os follows: ~ « ‘ ' .
Peoples Fatural Gas Commany & 107.22
The Boll Telephone CO““nv of Pﬂrn°"lvaniﬁ : 175.65
Venotta Bailcy, et al , , . 719,66
iﬂlllikuﬂ. I’II VS, Qt L»l . * 1, 618¢4‘:O
Ira L. Grazicr, ot ux 60C.00

- John I'e Scnaifer ' ’ » 69.80
Lyda H. Gault, widow ~ 143 .74
Stansberry icFarland, et al 1,;5C0.00
William maruln, sinz le 225.00
J. ““baru‘“ songle ~ 81.25
Iy teudd - 12.50

- Dark ®. Xyler, et ux’ 625

- Everett Shelow, et ux . ' : 41.50

- Harold “fertz, et ux : , G625
Gladys Bailey, sinzie S 3.75
Venetta Bailey, et al ‘ o 18,00
larthe Richardson, widoy o CL 444,34

- -Charlss H. lleClellan, et al : 75425
Jo W, Hedding, et ux : i 27 75
Home Electric Light & Steanm Heatslng COﬁoanv 1,854.47

- Altoona & Logan balley lectrlc Rai way G oLpany 550.00

The instant petitibn oi the Commissioners of Blair County
~seeku‘hn order dLrectlng The Permsylvania R&lerud4COFﬁ&ny’tO relm—
burse the coanty'uhs swi of gdlu9.u~, which is 50,5 of the total amount
of conpensation »aid as domages oy the coun%y by reason of the con-
struction of the improvoment. e

An anullchtlon for the determination of danages incurred by

Home Electriec Lisut & oteamvueutlnw Coripany and uluOOD¢ & Loman Valley

© Blectric Railway Company has not becu iled.wlth.thls'uonm;551on and
therefore cannot be considered by the Commission at tkls time as ve-
© quested in the amended setition.

A copy of an agreerent, ai e hed to the aricnded petition

R T




' the Gcmmi381on‘ assurmed jurisdio ion.

-and made ﬁart thereof beuueenylgg Pennsylvania Rallrch Coﬂnuny ang

"the DeQaanent of dlvnwavs of uhﬁ Comnonwealth,o; Pennﬂvlvanla TEtu~ 

-

't;ve to the relocaulon of State iz QW@‘ Route ﬁo; 5 : nd tKe'eon-

- SUIUCtlon of" the crossing above wrade, 1nvolved Ln 11005 shows

that The Penusylvanla Ra;lroad Cou nanvfagrceo o co rlbute tovard tis

*_1wcrovenent a. sum eaual o QON of Ghe cost of ;*rOﬁer*"":n orbmer*“

' danages wnlch wtll be incurreaAa tween otate ? :;iay Sarvev stqtlsg

g5

‘] lOa8%O0 and 1060/10. COmmlsSlon ar Q;OV&L of thls arreemsnu is net
‘reqalred.', o L UM Gl
- This COm;ission can onl* PeGR re relnbur ayenu for corjen»a~"

ﬂ‘tlor nald for daﬂ&”&% for nrosoruv %aken, ﬂgured.a“ destroyed on that

*

faforemennlonad llSu the only Propex ty~ovners vhoge ﬂ?o@ﬁrty is lo=
cated on/thau portion of uhe irprovement over whlca uhls Cumnissiun_
>assumed durludlction and from whom ﬁrover“y was apnroﬁr teﬁxby thé

'100mumssmon order, ahd the utl;lty comﬁanles onuitlef %o,oompcnsaticn '

* %

- for daﬁ.bo are a follow s : ’ i
The Peoolcs Natural Gas Joi nry e G lov.p2
“© . The Bell Telephone Co:::ng' £ Penns"lvanla . B2l.88
ke Willianm ”uoss, ot al : e L B,807.,00
s Irh L. Gruzmer, et s B PRI R r uGQ OO

o Tac Court of Corm n Plohp of Blhlr Counuy oy O“QCf d“ od

1

"Jaly 9 19fO copy'of Jhgch is ot tacaed to the pctition.wfa naaﬁ narg

&

Atncroof dotermlnou, prderod nd dire cted that tz, “ﬂounu o; dume~cs

to ublch tho kforoshlu proner““vowners1and,util’tf 0ﬂﬁgnias ore. cn-

.

txtlcd is as set Lorth.above.. 0" these ameunts the neU¢tloner anr“'

. Beowe e «

B

fthat >175 65 is the porulon‘of q22 G pa id».s comﬂensaulon Por qa“ag

i‘to the property of The Bell TeleﬁhQn Comvany of Penn yivania~taken,

‘\. EENrY

) 1nJured or de troyed Dy reason of %he‘consoructlon 01 thefbd:tiOn of

.

1provenent over whlch the Comr1581on~“ssumed jurisdic ion, and ot

'°~*91u18 40 1s4the portion of {2807 naid as ccmnensatlon for damawes to

" tne orooerL“‘Of Willian Fuoss,'e* 37 ~tahen, 1n3ured or deutro”ed by

son of tie constructlon'of yhe ‘ortlon of tae Jmprovemunt over lech

it
=y

k"porﬁlon.of*the Irpz O?EHCHE over waich it;assumsd Jax is&*c OXte In ﬁhe,"




Accordingly, we are of tie opinion that tne Counsy of Blair

?

““oulo’be reirbursed in the sui of QlBSO.SS,_which,is‘EO% of tihe oun
of $2$01.27,;pai& b%’ﬁhe county o5 compensation for dannses, in
uccaydance Wlﬁﬂ the terms of our order issued lorch 20 1238, a% C,
11005, |

We arc satisfied with the represontations of the onsnded
petition in so £ar as it relates 4o She properiies ~diich “rere appTo-
Driaged by tire Comuission for the surpose of thefimo“oéegewt and to

the mublic uvbility companies entitled So daneses, and find that the

Gaan#v of Blair should now be roimbursed by The Pennsylvenis Railrozd
Company for payments made Ly the county 50 the extent grecified in our

RO, to “it, Jtnuary 11, 1943, I? IS CROCRED:

la That tlie prayer »f tae luSumﬁt petition, in so far as i
'réiates to thed porsicn of the ;m‘rovewent over wnich tiis Gammissisn‘
asstwes Jurisdiction, bz cnd is hereby grented.

2. That The Pemnsylvanic Railroad Company forE“Jlth PDEY th
Caunﬁvkof Blﬁir the sum of Twelve mndred fifty dollars and sixty~shres

ents (§1250.63) o cuuly wpon thc sum of Twen y-Tive hundred ons
doliars end twenty-seven cents (2501 2?) paid by the County of Zicip
in satisfaction of the aforementioned claims

Se That in all other respecis the frayer of the apslication

for wodificotion of our aforesaid order be and is hereby denied.

PEITIS *UVAdIA PUBLIC UDILITY COHLIQSTO'k
(signed) John Sigsins, Jr,

Chcirman

Sceretary




PENNSYIVANTA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Complaint Docket No. 11005

DEPARTHMENT OF HIGHWAYS OF THE
COMFONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
o Va
THE PENNSYLVANIA RAIIROAD COMPANY, ALTOONA
& LOGAN VALLEY TIRCTRIC RAILVAY COMPANY,
COUNTY OF BLAIR, and TOWNSHIP OF SNYDIE,
Blair Gounty

ORDER

BY‘THS COMMISSION:
This matter ls before us upon petitlon of the Commiss 1oners
of 3lair County seeking an order directing The Pennsylvania Railroad

Gompany o reimburse the County of Blair for compensation pald, by '

k 'ths County, for damages sustained by Home Electric Iisht & Steam

Hesting Company by reason of the construction of an improveneant in

decordance with the terms of the Commission order issued liarch 20,

1939 in the above enbitled proceeding.

Our order in thaﬁ proceeding provides; inter alia, for the

'ébolLﬁlon‘ox a crOSSing above vraﬁe, where State Higt way Poute Lo. 55

- £rossésg four main(tracks of the hlddle Divigion of‘The fcnnu?lvania

Railﬂoa& Ccmpany at a point in Snyder Lownship, Blair County, about

200 feet weat of the Village of Grazierville, the relwcatﬁonyof a
: portmcn off 8% ate nimhway Route Mo« 55 and the construction of a

: crossing above grade, to carry the relocaued highway over the grade

of the axorementloned tracks of The Pennsylvania Railroad Company.

The improvement as con5uructed.by the Department of Highways

of the Gommonwea lth of Pennsylvania covers a‘portion of State “ilghway

‘ Ronte Hos 55, approximately 7,918 feet in length extendlnw from |

State Highway Survey Statlon 980492 in Anbis Town341p, Blair Coupty,

 bo 3bate ﬁlghWay Survey Station 1080410 in the Villase of Grazier-

fvi&le, onyaﬁr Township, Blair County. “hls Commlssion assumed juris-

diction over that portion of the 1mprovement approx1mately'l,17o feet

: in,lenuth, *Ocated between State Zighway Survey stauion810oo/89 and

1048402.8.




LDecember L, 1042 and £iled witb tne Gommission Dacember 11, 1u,m,; 

- 'amounts to v976 44.

A.petiticn.of tne Commlssioners of Blair GountJ, da»ed

iyseekinﬂ an order dlrectinn relmhursenent to the countv for daoges
}”“[~su5ua»aed by propertv owners by reasan of the uonstructlcn ol tﬁe :~',
 ‘1hprovcment ordered at Ca llQOb,»uhows, nter alia, taat thp sum of
. 5 wl Sa 47 1s tha amount of ccmpensation agreed upon to be paid ‘and
 ;was Dald.to nome nlectrlc Lxght & Steam neatina Pompan kTor damavasv’
Isustained.bV‘said company in the relocatlon OL faclllhwes of tne
,“nt rs 1mprovement. In the Commisgsion. order issued Jaﬁvary 13, 1945 ~ e
at O 11005 4"hta dama&es sustalﬁea by :lome lectrlc Llunt Steqm b
B :heatlng Gompanj, as sot forth above, were pot can31ds:ed, s4ncc an
'V ]kapp1*catmon4f0r thﬁ determlna ion. of these damages had not been filedf‘

: Witﬂ, bhlS OlmiiBSiQn»

An applicatlﬂn Dx “the Commisaioners of hlalr County seeklng

the deternlnatlon of the damages sustained,by Pbme Elactric Ll”ht & -

Sheanm Feauzr” COmpany because of the relocation ox distflbut'on.and

V tran&missmon lines on that portlon of the imppovement orﬂerea at
k~0 11005 over which Lhis Commissmon assumed Jurisdiction was Pﬂled

,"with this Gommission on FebruarJ Za, 1945 and doczeted 2% C. 11005,

D oBa 2.

Un&er the provislons of Section 411 of the Publlc Utniity '

 Law, determination of the damaﬁes as requcsted 1n the anpl ion

4<f‘was submltued on harch l, 1945 to uae Courts of Blair Couqtyy wheroin L

2

}ths QrOPerty is 1ocated.

”he Court of COmmon rleas of d1a1r/ﬂountv, oy ordcr aaied g

lMay 5, 19d5 8 copy of wnich is atﬁaohed to the 1nstant appl;caulon
 'of the Fomml531oners of Blalr Couhuy, determined +the nama go8 to kave

/"t'been suffp?ed_by Iome Electric Ll«ht & steam nemtin Gompqn ,fws a

']1fééniﬁiof fﬁéléénstruculon of ne portion of the 1npﬁovement avcr

*which.tha ennsylVania Public 111ty Commission as umed Jurlaamctloné~‘k 




the instant pebition the demissionefa of Bluir Cownty
request'thab‘The Pennaylvania Réilroad.compnny be aughorized Lo make
relmursenent bo the couaty 50% of the sum of 5076.44 or 5435.27 .3
reguired by the terms of the uomm;osion order lgsued i ach MU 1889
at J+ 110035,

Yo are satisfied with the reprssentation of the iastant
petition and £1 nd that the County of Blair should unow be reindurscd
by~?h§ ?énnsglvan*a Hellroad Company for payment claimed therein to
the amount Spec fied in our ordsr issued lLarch 2C " 1038 at C. 116G5;

e i g e . P oy
TEERLE ity

£3 CRDLRED:

44

F0%, bo wib, Sune 23, 1945, IT

t—:»'

1. That the pvayer of the instant petition of the Comriz-
sionsrs of Blalr County bs and: is hurooy grant
2+ That The Pennsylvania Railroad Company forthwith pay
the Coun“” of Blair the sum of Four hundred eighty-cinnt dollars and
twedty~ﬁ*0 cents {,188.22) to apoply upon the sum of Hiﬂ;khuraw*a
‘sévanty—six’dollars ard forty-four cents (2976.44) »aid b Lhe
Goﬁnﬁy of Blair in satiéfaction of “he aloremontioned claim.
SOUHSYLVAVIA PUBLIC UTILITY GOL XLSION
(signed) John Siwsins, Jr,
| Gb irman

T
.L;.us.)T -

Secretary




PENNSYLVAJIA PUBLIC UTILETY COMMISSION

Complaint Doc cet Wo, 11005

DEPARTMERT OF HIGHWAYS OF THE
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
Ve :
THE PENNSYLVANIA RAILROAD COMPANY, ALTOONA
& LOGAN VALLEY BLECTRIC RAILWAY COLPAl s
COUNTY OF BLAIR, and TOWUNSHIP OF b'YDL:,
Blair County

ORDER

o

BY TEZ CONMISSION:

Phis matter ls before us upon petitlon of the Conrtlsgioners
of~3131r‘ﬁounﬁyis&eking an order direectinz The Pennsylvania Railroad
’CoﬁPany‘tbrreimburse the County of Blair for compensation pald, by
the County, for damageS'sustained by Home Elé»*ric Iizsht & 3team
Eeabing ﬁompany by reason of the construction of an improvement in
agcordance vlth the terms of the Comm1331on ordeﬂ 13oued haLob QO

1909 in tne above entitled nroceedlnv.

- Our order in that proceeding provxdes, inter alia, for the

‘ abolLﬁion of a crossxng above wra&e, where State Hizhway Route No. 55

crosses four main tracks of bthe hiddle aivisicn of The Per.svlvania

Railroad.Gompany gt a point in Snyder Township, Blair County, about
200 feet west of the Village of Grazierville, the relocation of a

portion of State Eishway Route Ho, 55 and the construction of a

crossing above grade, to carry the relocated highway over the grade

of ﬁhﬁ aforementioned tracks of The Pennsylvania Railroad Company.

The improvewent as constructed by the Depur ‘ment of Highways

of thﬁ Gormonwealth of Pennsylvania covers a portion of Sba Alghway

- Route m0u 55, approximately 7, 918 feet in length, extending from

State Highway survey Statlion 980492 in Antis Pownship, Rlair County,

b0 Stabe Highway Survey Station 1050410 in the Villaze of Grazier-

ville, Snyder Townnhip, Blair County. This Commission assumed juris-
v&iction‘over that portion of the improvement, approxmmately 1,%73 feet

in length, lccated between State Highway Survey statlons105042¢ and

'1048;02 3.




Coa

|  enti re «mpvovement. In the Comm1u31on order isqued quvary Jl, 1945.,f_

: with.tkls Gommlssion on February 29, 1943 and dOGKGqu at G.,‘lﬁﬁs, S
|
|
|
|
|
|
|

suauanred av aropertj owners by'reason of the constructlon oi t

'$1,354;47fis”thé amount of pb@penSation agreed upon uO be gald,and |

A petition of the Commlssioners of Blair County, dﬁubd o
Decénbnr 4, 1942 and Tiled witb tne Gommission Daccmber ll, 1~§9,

seekin” an order dlrectinn re1ﬁbursement to the oounuv for 4 auBEes

xm‘rovement Qrdered at.C, 11003, ShOWS,klﬂteP alia at the 3um.of

B

o

was Ddid 5o Eoms Elec%rié‘Light &VStaam ﬂeating Jomnany,'vor damabas
sustamneé bv said company in the relocatlou of facxlmtﬂes o*«%ﬂ

't‘ 11005 *he dama es sustaLnea Yy -iome mlect ric leﬂu & Stemm
heatln" Comoanf, as set forth\aoove, were not COHSLG°?EQ, s¢nco an"
appl catlon tor tha determlnauwon of these damages had not been filed»~.f'

®a

witn uhls COmmission.

An,applmcatlon OL the chmi331oners of 1a1r Ccunty beeklngu~
ths determlnaulon of the damages sustained by home Elactric Light &
Stean Peau¢n¢ Gompany'because o the relocation‘oh dlstrlbutkcn and
traﬁ missmon lines om that pOPElOﬂ of the improvaren crdered'at |

C. 11005 over which this Commisuxon asoumed Jurlsdictmon was Pﬂled

Do.t;n 2‘ ‘ : . e - x ’ » - _ ‘
Uﬁdnr the provisxoqs of ﬁection 411 of the Publlc ﬁtil‘%y 
Law, deterr*naticn of the damages as requtsted in the amplzoau;or |

was submltuud on harch l 1940 to the Courts of Blair Couqty, dhsrbin,

+

the pronepty is 1ocsted.

Lhe Court of Gommon rTSao of dlair Founuv,,ny ordcr aated
May 3y 19&5 a copy of which is atuached o the insts nt agplmoat;on
of t e Ponm*ssioners of Blair County, determined,the damas os,to hnvé 

bepn suffcred by bome Electric L;mht & bteam<ueat¢ns Comoany3fg§ g

: result o“ the constructiOn of %he portion of the iﬁn evenebt ovsr

whioh tﬂu Peﬁnqvlvania Public ﬁtlllty Comnission BRI d Jurlsﬂlcthn,“

»

mounts to V976 44.

2 8 LIRS



=

in ﬁh@ instant petition the Gcmmissioners of Blair County
) requast ﬁhat‘mhe Peﬁnsylvan;a,iallvoad Company be authorized Ho make
reimoursement to the county 50#% of the sum of 5976.44 or 34 33,;~ -
requirea Dy the terms of the Commission order lssued Earca 20, 139
at 3. 11003. | |
i) are satiézied with the representabion ol the insbent
petition and find that the Coun*“ of Blair should now be reivburged
by The EennsyiVania Rallroad Corpany for payment claimed therein to
ﬁhe'ambunt:specified in our order igsued Larch 20; 19039 at C. 11605,
TRERLFORE, ;
E?O"‘,f,’to wit, June 23, 1945, IT I3 ORDLEED:

| 1. That the prayer of the instanﬁ petition of the Conmis-

sionors of Elair County be and is lxredby gféntcd.
oz, That The Pennsylvania Railroad Cowmpany Aort ulta pay
the Counﬁy of Blair the sum of Four hundred eighty-eisht dollars and
twenﬁy~ﬁwo cents Q488422) to apply upon the sum of ﬁiﬁe hundred
sevenuy~31x dollars and forty-four cents (4976.44) oaid b the
: Gounty'o~ Blair in setisfaction.oP the aforemontioned claim
J“WWEYLVAH“A PUBLIC U“ZL_ S GO YLBTON
{(signed) John Si;gias,‘Jp.
Cholrman

ATTEST:

Seecretary
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“Fair Lawu, New Jersey

A G. LICHTENSTE!N & ASSOC IATES, INC
CONSULTINGENGINEERS

One Oxford Valley

Oxford Valley Mail

2300 E. Lincoln Highway
Langhorne, Pennsylvania 19047
(215) 752-2206

New York, New York - (July 12, 1982
Langhome, Pennsylvania : ;

Abba G, Lichtenstein, P.£.
. Pregident

Mr. John Matthews, P.E.

- District Engineer

~District 9.0

. Cormonwealth of Pemxsylvanla
Department of Transportation
North Juniata Street
Hollidaysburg, Pennsylvania 16648

Attn: Mr. Walt Bagley

Re: Agreement No. 70449
In-Depth Inspection and Inventory
of Bridges over Railroads ‘
Blair, Cambria and Huntingdon Counties
Our Pro;ject No. 787

Genﬂemén $

As per instructions in your letter dated June 9, 1982, we are submlttlng
herewith, five (5) copies each of the Final Reports covering the In—Depth
Inspec:mon and Rating of the following nine (9) bridges:

IR 352 State Route 305 — A‘lexandr»ia

LR 57  0Old State Route 202 - Snyder Township
IR 55 01d State Route 202 -~ Snyder Townshlp
IR 07046 Roots Road - Pinecroft :
LR 07016 TFrankstown Township Road — Frankstown =
IR 54 US Route 422 - Blacklick Township

IR 62 US Rotte 219 ~ Ebensburg Boro

LR 53 State Route 53 - Gal:d:zm Township

We are also including one (1) copy each of our Field Notes and Rating
Computations for each bridge for your files. .

We trust you will find our submission satlsfactory. We wish to thank Mr. Bagley,

Mr. Allison and the Engineers from District 9.0 for the excellent cooperatlon
accorded to us dur:mg the performance of this Project.

Verv truly yours

" Charles M. Minervino, P.E.
Pro,]ect ‘Ianager

o1 gs
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IN-DEPTH INSPECTION & RATINGS OF BRITGES

DISTRICT 9-0
L.R. N0, 55
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SIMMARY OF FINDINGS

A bridge inspection crew from A, G.. Lichtenstein & Associates,
perfermed an in-depth ;mSpect:Lon of the bridge in lvovember 1981
Access for the inspection of the structural elementa was by means of
ladders and :Eree—cl:mblng& All components of the structure were

inspected for deterioration. At several locations the concrete encase«

ment was removed theréby, enabling a representative check of the member

‘sizes for conformance to the construction drawings which were ‘supplied

bykPenn"Ddt. Steel coupon samples were taken for testing purposes
from a lateral bracing angle and a lacing bar (truss vertical), both

of original construction.

The structure was found to be in overall fair condition. The
curbs and sidwalks are severely spalled and there is a lack of an adequate
drainage system for the bridge. There 1s a hole in the par«eme‘}t at the
east shoulder of the roadsay at the north deck joint. Numerous areas
of the ~ex4cerior stringer and truss encasemént are spalled off and the

exposed steel is moderately rusted. The concrete abutments and wing-

walls exhibit areas of large spalling. There is soil erosion at the

‘southeast and northwest embankments.

The structual ratings of the bridge are controlled by the interior

stringer with the following ratings:

Vehicle | InVentory Rat,ing” , Opera‘ting’Rating” Safe Load Capacity
H2O - 12 Tons - 22 Tons - , -

HS20 | 20 Tons 38 Tons ot S

M80 - e L 29 Tons




% SUMMARY OF FINDINGS (cont'd)

The deck will require reconstruction from the first interior

i l : ‘  stringers to the fascias (including the pedestrian sidewalk). A permanent
1 barrier should be added during this vork to prohibit vehicle impact to

o : the trusses.

‘The bituminous overlays have increased the dead load on the structure

'significantly (‘1’20%) and should be removed down to the top of the concrete

deck, Cdncurrently‘, an extensive deck evaluation study should;kbe performed

. to determine the feasibility of providing a new wearing surfaée VS, an

entire new deck.

The following maintenance repairs are also recommended:

x

o Samoiad

1) Repair the caved in pavement at the east shoulder of the north

"% deck joint. Reconstruction of the abutment backvall at this

b | location may be necessary, |

2) Clean and paint all exposed structural steel.

‘ g | 3) Repair or replace the expansion bearings to insure proper

o functioning. |

4) Areas of concrete spalling should be cleaned and repaired.

5) Stabilize the soil erosion at the southeast and northwest
embankments. o . ; | -

,' 6) Remove al'l debris from the curb and abutment éeats‘.

w
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 DESCRIPTION OF STRUCTURE




-~ ' DESCRIPTION OF STRUCTURE

- The bridge carrying Old U.S. Route 220 (L.R. 55) across COMRAIL

tracks in Snyder Township, Blair County on Railroad Overhead Bridge No. 224.13,

was originally constructed by the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania-Department

Eza&%%‘}

of Highways in 1936.

£ wd{ ‘

The structure has a total length of 242'-1" out to out of backwalls.

The bridge is generally aligned in a north-south direction. Presently

e,

there are utility lines and three CONRAIL tracks below the structure. At

the center pair of rails the minimum vertical under clearance is 21'-3!

(measured).

The 44'-0" curb to curb roadway was originally designed to accommodate

four (4) - 10'-0'" traffic lanes with a 2'-0" shoulder at each curbline.

 Presently there are 3 lanes on the structure, the 12'-0" center lane utilizéd

ketsmiaid

as a left-turn-only lane for both soufhbound and northbound traffic. The

shoulders are 3'-0'" wide leaving one (1) ‘13"‘—0" lane for the north and

- south traffic flow.

frt=s

The structure has no posted weight restrictions and vehicle speeds

‘were observed to be approximately 50 MPH.

The deck conSists of an 8"' thick reinforced concrete slab and
8L of asphalt overlay. The deck is supported by ten (10) 24" I rolled

steel stringers at 4'-9" spacing.

P

P
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DESCRIPTION OF STRUCIURE (cont’d)

The main members of the superstructure con'sist bf two (2) steel
through trusses, 48'-6" on center, spanning 228!'-9" ’betwe,en bearings.
There is a 5'-9" clear width sidewalk cantilevered from the west truss.
The flOorbéanB are typically spaced at 25 "-—S” on center. The floorbeézrs
and‘tmsys” members consist of riveted, built’ up steel sections with all
the structural steel, excluding the bearings, below thé deck and sidewalk

enicased in concrete.

The substructure consists of reinforced concrete abutments and

wingwalls.
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 INSPECTION FINDINGS.

' Approach Roadway

- Both approach roadways are a.hgned tangent to the brn,dge which is

1bcated at the top of a gradual vertlcal erest curve, (Photo 2) The

: s:.ght distance appears adequate,

| The asphalt wearing surface at each approach is in good condition,

No settlerﬂerd: is evident and adequate natural drama.ge away from the :

roadway exzsts

 The a.pproach beam guide rails are in good condition. The west guide

rall temmates at the sidewalk parapet rendermg the truss endl posts

exposed to pc:ss;ble Vehlcle mpact.‘ (Photo 3)

Slope erosion at the northvest and southeast enbankments is evident.

There are no ivin‘gwalls at these locations. Vegetation has grovm beyond

the guide rails.

Bridee Deck

a. Railings, Sidewalk and Curbs

’I‘he bridge railing is in genera,lly good condition. e*chlbltlng

sur:fame rust throughout. The frallmg is attached dlrectly to the east

(A ‘truss ma-nbers and shows ev1dence of vehicle mpact at several locations.

A szmlar pedestrian rall:mg is attached to steel posts at the West edge

of the smewa.‘lk which is cantilevered fram the west truss. No pmtectlve

system exists which would prevent vebhicle mpact to the members of the

west tmss. (Photo 2)
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INSPECTION FINDINGS (cont'd)

Bridge Deck (cont'd)

a. jRailihgs, Sidewélk}fand Curbs (cont'd)

The sidewalk is in poor condition. The top surface of the

sidewalk is severely scaled throughout and exhibits large spalls at thegy

pedestrian railing anchor posts. - (Photo 4) Vegetation growth is

cammon in the beavily accumulated debris. (Photo 5) The concrete has

broken away and spalled through at the north sidewalk deck joint. (Photo 6)

~ The concrete curbs are in poor condition. They are spalled

nearly to the level of the asphalt wearing surface.

b. Roadway" Wearing Surface

 The asphalt overlay is in good condition except at the curb-
lines where its condition is marginal. No as-designed thru the declk
drainage system exists. Excessive debris accumulation and vegetation

growth is typical at the curblines. The deck has holed thru at several

o . 1ocatibns {(Bays LOL_L & LBLQ.) along the west curbline exposing steel

reinforcement. (Photo 7) The deck exhibits large spalls along the east

fascia., Typically no cover remains on the deck reinforcing steel at these

locations. There are medium to wide transverse cracks in the aSphalt

pavement at the deck joints. (Photo 3) There is an approximately 2' x 1'

. cave-in of the east shoulder pavement at the north deck joint. (Photo 8)
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INSPECTION FINDINGS (cont'd)

Bridge Deck (cont'd)

c. Underside of Deck

The underside of the reinforced concrete deck is in generally
féir wndifion except for the areas below the curblines and at the east
fascia. There are numerous fine cracks with leaching and efflorescence:
however, hammer sounding determined the concrete to be sound. Below the

curblines random heavy spalling is evident. (Photo 9-)“ Several areas of

the deck have holed-thru along the west curbline in bays I"OL]. & Lng’ ‘

resulting in exposed and deteriorated deck reinforcement. (Photo 10)
Spalling of the concrete‘ has extended to the underside of the deck along

the east fascia. (Photo 11)

Superstructure

a. Encased Stringers, Floorbeams and Lower Chord Truss Members

The floorbeam and stringer encasements are in good condition and
solid exéept for the exterior stringers. The exterior stfingers are
1océtted below each curbline and the bottom flange encasement is "hollow"
when sounded with a hamver. (Pho%:o 12) The truss encasement of the
bottbm chord is typically "hollow' when sounded with a hammer. Aveas
of encasement in the vicinity of the commections are spalled and the wire
mesh is exposed and rusted. The encasement is separated from the exterior

gusset plates at several locations. (Photo 13)

Removal of the encasement by chipping hammer was performed in

‘res‘presentative areas to check menber sizes for conformance with the design

drawings. The exposed steel exhibits red lead paint.
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INSPECTION FINDINGS (cont'd)

Superstmcture (cont'd)

b l\on—-Encase& Structural Steel

‘Ihe truss members above the level of the concre*te deck are emosed
The “truss manbers and their bracings are in good condltlon, with mederate
mrface rust throughout. Several vertical truss membﬁrs have debrls

accurmlatlons at the roadway level. (Photo 14)

The exposed fixed truss bearings are in generally good conditionwith

moderate‘to'sexfere rusting and debris build-up. The base plates have full

bearing and anchorage. The expansion bearings which are mdderately rusted

appear ‘tb be frozen; however, adequate room for expansion exists. (Photo 15)

‘Sub’structure ‘

| The substructure is in generally fair condition, .The bridge

seats have accumilated rmch debris in the vicinity‘ of the truss bearings.

| The abutments exhibit numerous la:cge‘ areas of leaching, hollow concrete,

spalls, and rusted, exposed s’ceel reinforcepent. (Photo 16) Numerous
spa.lls areas of hollow concrete, and leaching occur thrcughout the bmdge
seats and backwalls, especslally at the southwest and northeast truss
bearings. Steel reinforcement is exposed and heavily msted at these
10cations.": (Pﬁoto 17) There are numerous large spalls on the wing’»valls.
There is a 1" gap at the vertical construction joint of the SOuthwest |

wingwall, however, no differential settlement was noted.

19
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STRUCTURAL RATING

This structure was originally constructed in 1939 to support four

traffic lanes according to the plans made available by Penn Dot. Presently

the structure, over 3 main line CONBAIL tracks, supports approximately

54" of additional bituminous material, evidence of successive overlays

made since original construction, and is currently striped for three

Cdraffic 1anes.»

A stru}ctural analysis 'and rating was performed on each major

. component of the structure in accordance with the AASHTO Manual for

Maintenance Inspection of Bridges, 1978, as modified by the Pennsylvania

Dépai'tment of Transportation. Accordmgly, the vehicles used in computing
ratings were AASHTO H20 and Hszo type trucks and a maximum 1ega1 vehicle
as speclfled by Penn Dot and des:ngna’ced ML80. The ratings for the MLSO
load type were computed for the Operating level (Safe Toad Capacity). The
structural members were loaded with three traffic lanes, corresponding

to present conditions for the MLSO loading, The H20 and HS20 load types
weré located for maximum stresses i‘ny four traffic lapnes corresponding

to the as-built condition, A comparision of 3 lanes vs. 4 lanes—loaﬁed

revealed a difference in live load moments of +3% (floor be@ms ratlnos)

and 4% (truss member ratings). This slignt di:fference is within the

realm of assumptions and the ensueing ratings may regarded as indicative

of both a 3 or 4 lane condition per vehicle type.

4o




-7  STRUCTURAL, RATING (cont'd)
i ‘ ~
v ;,: Steel coupon samples removed from a lateral brac:mg angle and a
g ‘ 1acmg bar (truss vertical), were tested for yield and ultmate stresses
E | Based on the results ox these tests and guidelines set forth in the
; - Maintenance Manual, the‘fo‘llow:ing allowable s‘trte_sses for all structural
o E ~ steel components were chosen: |
;: | ‘ | (1936 cons‘trﬁction)’ '
- Inventory ~ 18,000 psi
| § Operating = 24,500 psi
w Results of the steel coupon tests are inclu&ed in this section of the report.
3 'Fascia Stringer (As Inspected)
= Vehicle Weight f ‘Inventoisr Operat:mg - Safe Loéd Capacity
; j’é ' ; HZQ 20 Tons ‘15 To'n‘s 2% Tons -
% Es20 36 Tons 25 Tons 44 Tons ~
E MILSO 37.74 Tons = A 3.4‘ Tons
g ? | Interior Stringer (As Inspected) |
i R »'Vehi’c::le 8 m Inventory Operating Safe Load Capacity
g‘ et . HBO RO 20 Tons 12 Tons 22 Tons 4
a i HSZO ' 36 Tons 20 Tons 38 Tons . -
| ,v MISO 37.74 Tons - - S 29 Tons

In’cerxor Strlnger (As Bullt—excess overlav Joading removed)

Vehicle  Yeight Inventory Operab:mg Safe Load Capacltv ‘

HO0 20 Tons 16 Tons 26 Tons -

HS20 36 Tons 28 Tons 45 Tons -
MIS0 37.74 Tons - - 35 Tons

e o
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- Yehicle

H20
HS20

“zmjso

End Floorbeans

Vehicle
H20

 HS20

TRUSS

MLSO

Tpper.

Cht)rd Uz

Interior Floorbeams

STRUCTURAL RATING (cont'd)

Weight

20 Tons

20 Tons

36 Tons

37.74 Tons

Weight

Inventdr y

Operating

Sa:fe Load Capacity

18 Tons
23 Tons

i

Inventory

38 Tons

49 Tons

Operating

40 Tons

36 Tons

; 37.74 Tons

U0,

Vehielé

“H20

HS20
MISO

Weight

Lover Chord LyL,,L.T,

177 Tons

245 ; Tons -

Inventoryk :

249 Tons

344 Tons

s

Operating

Satfe Ioad Capacity

o

300 Tons

_Safe Load Capacity

20 Tons
36 Tons

37.74 Tons

Vehicle

Weight

39 Tons
4], Tons

Inventory

119 Tons

124 Tons

-

Operating

126 Tons

~ Safe Load Capacity

20 Tons

- 36 Tons

37.74 Tons

49 Tons
52 Tons

170 Tons

178 Tons

pee

181 Tons
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 SIRUCTURAL RATING (cont'd)

TRUSS MEMBERS (cont'd)

‘i#ertmais UlLl , U8L8

Véhiﬂle  Neight _ Inventory __ Operating ‘Safe Inad Capacity
G 20 Tons 41 Tons 7 Tons .

' HSQG 36 Tons =~ 53 Tons 101 Tons ‘ -
MB0 .74 Tons- -~ = 90 Toms

Diagonals Uity - 1%

Vehicle , Weight Inventory Operating ~ Safe load ‘Capacity
120 ‘ 20 Tons 37 Tons’ 132 Tons k_ , - |
ESZO ‘ 36 Tons = 39 Tons 137 Tohs s -
MS0 37.74 Tons - - 141 Tons

The remainder of the truss members rate in excess of those published

above.

Bé.m:rorced Concrete Deck

The allo\valbe stresses for the concrete and steel reinforcement (as

 per AASHIO Maintenance M&nual,\ 1978) ave:

‘Invéntdry : Obératiﬁg
Concrete 800 psi 1,100 psi

Reinforcing Steel - 18,000 psi 25,000 psi

jRemfcrced Concrete Deck Slab

Total stresses due to le wheel load (DL+IL+I)
 Conerete £, = 11516 psi

Reinforcing Steel fo

3 662 psi
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New Yerk Divuton Now Jarsay, Main OHfice ) . Panitsylvania Bivialon
G T L ING CERTIFIED TESTING LABORATORIES, INGC. ALLENTOWN TESTING LABQRATORY, INC.,
2826 Halpenn Aversua Bronx 81, N.Y. . 155 U. S, Rsuts 130, Bordentown, N. 1, ‘ 754 East Fatrviaw Steset - Bathlebem, Pa,
: tRreaTade 2123 B24.1616 {AreaCode 609)  298:3255 ‘ (Ares Coda 2851 . £55.2874
Ssuth Tatiey Diviston CERTIFIED —— et .
228 Ea-.ah:en?&n - Pleasantville, M. 1. &n!rzls?_gégxg;: IC):wumn
tAres Ceds 803 298.335% CH INGC.

TESTING LABORATORIES INC 780; Allentown Siva. U.5.22 Harsaburg, Pa.

{Area Coda 7 1") 552-1750 ;

}-:s;:eczem »‘u ?‘gs‘lmg“ e f:"aa‘eqm}&‘ ~2s CbemicclAanys:s - ‘Indr.gs_mql. Rad;ology = Soils - XRay a2e }&a{m- ~- Steal

CLIENT: A. G. Lichtenstein & Associates, Inc;
PROJECT: | #1787
" SURIECT: Steel Coupons
TEST REQUIRED: Yield, Tensile & Elongation
DATE: ' January 12, 1982
LAB.NO.  ©  B-1213-855-42
T - " —e e
L STRENGTH MAXIMUM STRENGTH 1.8S. STRENGTH ELONGATION
SPECIMEN AREA __LBS. LOAD LBS. PER SQ. INCH. LBS 50, INCH. 4
*07046  .4116 13,000 17,000 31,584 41,302 %
070165  .3880 12,000 15,000 30,927 38,659 30%
111137  .4806 17,000 31,500 35,372 65,543 30%
LR11113B .4989 18,000 27,000 36,079 54,11 40%
3528 L4113 12,000 25,000 29,175 60,782 30%
352 .5439 24,000 33,000 44,125 60,672 30%
IRS5SBx 5018 22,000 27,000 43,842 53,806 29
LR53 ~ .4220 20,000 28,000 47,393 66,350 38%
7206 ,3154 13,000 = 20,000 41,217 63,411 32%
07016F  ,9502 ~ 37,000 56,000 38,939 58,934 44%
CILR57  .5145 26,000 33,000 50,534 64,139 30%
LR720B .3949 11,000 21,500 27,855 54,444 38%
LRS5P ,4436 20,000 31,000 45,085 69,882 - 343

*Coupon ci:_d not break in cut-out area.

NOT::.,: Coupons have been retained for pxck—up at Ce;.tlflec‘i Testlng Labs.,
B Inc. office,

Hespectfuﬂy Submitted,

S ey __ CERTIFED TESTING LABOBATORIES, INC.
Reporied te: BL.G. Li chtenstein & Associates

boa A

/ksr e . Debra I, Kidd
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: é 'I‘he structure is in fair condition. The load carrvn.ng
o capaclmes of the structural camponents have been reduced from those of
i‘ | original construction with the addition of successive bituminous overlaysk
' 3 to the deck. The lack of preventive maintenance’ has created 10ca1izéd |
iz deteriorations. The computed ratings for the critical member the interior
E stringers, in the as inspected condition are as follows: |
o " Inventory  Operating  Safe Load Condition
| ;% H | , 12 Tons 22 Tons ‘ -
5 BS 20 Tops 38 Tons -
E MO - - 29 Tons
e The fdllowingk items require attention:
m 1. The underside of the deck exhibits fine cracks and leaching
a throughout, with evidence of moisture seepagé thm thé deck.
i This situation is more prominent below each éurbline where
a% numercus large spalls in the underside of the deck occur. The
i structure has no as-built thru-the-deck dra,mage system Runoff
is intended to follow the roadway profile to the curbllnes and
~ in turn flow towards the ends of the span.
? g T 2. 'I‘hé fascia stringers and floorbeam/truss connections typically

exhibit hollow guxiite encasement. These members are further
deteriorated by the effects of runoff seepage thru the deck at

the curblines_

3.. The deck at the ends of the span at the west curbline has spalled,
| and has holed thru at nurerous Iocations. The east curbline at

the north deck joint has caved in at one location. Transverse

. fsm‘ 5 o

cracks oceur 2,1: the deck joints. Runoff is directed tokthe,sub—

structure thereby accelerating deteriorations to the beamngs

backwa.lls, bridge sea.ts and abutments.
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CONCLUSIONS (cont'd)

4.

s

curbs to 33", In addition, the curbs are heavily spalled which

The 54" of bituminous overlays hasy reduced the height of the

further reduces their effective height. As a result ,' the curbs

are highly inadequate to confine traffic flow to within the ianes.

Debris hinders runoff towards the ends of the span.

No protective system exists which will prevent vehicle im‘pact to

the members of the west truss. The "bridge railing, directly

attached to the east truss does not conform to current safety

specifications. ;

The sidewalk exhibits severe deterioration aided by freeze~thaw

acﬁion. A possible hazard to pedestriaﬁ crossings may exist.

The superstructure steel is moderately rusted but no reductions

in sections have oécurred. |

The vertical construction joint in the southwest wingwall is
\

1M wide indicating possible lateral movement (as—-built .



. ROONENDATIONS

O L I Y L et A R DR P s e L o v e i Ll L T T




oo

Ry

-

s R

ol

N E 5

U i‘m.mﬁ’

F i i' ;

 RECOMMENDATTONS
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Ba'sed on the results of the field inspection, condition of the structural

ccxnponents and the computed Inventory and Operating Ratings, we reccmnend

the fOllOWlng

L

The computed load capacities for the controlling member;

- the interior stringers, are:

Inventory — Operating Safe Ioad Capacity

: 12'Tons 22 Tons ~ ~
HS 20 Tons 38 Tons -
ML8O , - e 29 Tons

- These ratings indicate that a restrictive load posting should

be considered by the DOT,

The curblines are in need of repairs. This would involve

‘reconstruction of the concrete deck fram the first interior

‘sfringer to the fascia at the east truss and similarly include

the pedestrian sidewalk at the west truss. A "Jersey—Type“

safety shape barrier should be mcoxporated in the des.1gn to

-safeguard against vehicle mxpact to the trusses.

The bituninous material should be removed down’ to the top of

‘ the concrete deck the‘reb,,r reducing the dead 1oad on 'the structure.

,Thls would 1ncreaSe the load capacity of the interior stringers

to 16 tons for H and 28 tons for HS trucks based on the Inventory
~ levels. Concurrently, a complete deck evaluation study should

‘be performed to determine the feasibility of providing a new

wearing surface (i.e. L.M.C.) vs. an entire new deck to the area

ral
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RECOHMMENDATIONS (cont'd)

of the deck between curbline repairs. The extent to which

encasements will require removal should be given consideration

at this time. Reconstruction of the expansion deck joints

should be included in the final schedule of repairs.

d.

éw

- The following items are in need of maintenance work:

Repair the hole in the pavement at the northeast corner
of the bridge. This will include repairs to the concrete
backwall at this location.

Clean and paint all exposed structural steel.

~ Repair or replace the expansion bearings to insure their

proper function.

All conerete elements of the substructure should be
cleaned of loose material and an epoxy mortay applied
to prevent further deterioration. Special attention -
should be given to the bridge seats where largé spalls
have exposed the steel reihforcanent.

Mottitor the expahsibn Joint in the southwest wingwall
for further lateral displacement.

Stabilize the erosion a‘i: the southeast and northwest
embankments.

Remove vegetation which has grown beyond the approach

shoulders.

O
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PHOTO 2

PHOTO 3

GUIDE RAIL,
TERMINAL AND
AT NORTH DECK
JOINT PAVEMENT




PHOTO 4

SEVERELY SCALED SIDEWALX TOP SURFACE

LARGE. DEERLS ACCUMULATION AT WEST TRUSS
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PHOTO 6

PHOTO 7

TARGE SPATLING

OF WEST CURB WIT
EXPOSED REBARS
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HOLE AT EAST SHOULDER AT NORTH DECK JOINT

PHOTO 8

PHOTO 9
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DECK UNDERSIDE AT WEST CURBLINE (VIEW FROM BELOW SIDEWALK)
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PHOTO 12

PHOTO 13

SEPARATION OF
ENCASEMENT FROM

- GUSSET PLATE

(L, EAST TRUSS)



SOUTHEAST TRUSS EXPANSION BEARING AND BRIDGE SEAT

PHOTO 14

. TYPICAL DEBRIS
ACCUMULATION A
TRUSS VERTICAL

PHOTO 15
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PHOTO 16

NORTH ABUIMENT

PHOTO 17

SN EAST CORNER SPALLING AT NORTH ABUTMENT




COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Hollidaysburg, PA 16648

December 29, 1983

IN HEPLY HEFER TO

Blair County
Snyder Township, Near the Village of Grazierville

Mr. J. T. Sullivan, Chief Engineer .
Design and Construction : ‘ ENES A Loy
Consolidated Rail Corporation : WAL

| 15 North 32nd Street, 12th Floor
3 - Philadelphia, PA 19101

JUL 151985

Dear Mr. Sulllivan: - SEGRET~ 2 5 UFFICE
S -~ - Publie Utlly Commigsioy
Reference is made to your letter of December 5, 1983 concerning the

subjeet strueture.

Relative to the cause of the structure's deterioration, the use of salt
by the Department of Transportation in order to remove snow and ice may have
attributed to some of the deterioration, but the structure is 4} ‘years old

and the deterioration could solely be based on age alone. For design and
economic evaluation purposes, the life expectancy of a concrete deck ranges
from 40 to 50 years and the life expectancy of an overall structure (with
~ proper maintenance) ranges from 50 to 100 years. Furthermore, our records do
not indicate that the concrete deck or any part of the structure has ever had
repair work done, other than for the Department's repairs to the roadway
paving ot the structure. ' ’

, As per the PUC Order of Complaint Docket #11005, the maintenance of the
substructure and superstructure of the bridge, excluding the roadway paving
thereon, was assigned to the railroad. The Department is willing to make

. paving repairs following the necessary substructure and superstructure
repairs by the railroad. '

Therefore, in order to maintain the structural integrity of the
structure and to aveid the possible need for an early total replacement of
the structure due to lack of maintenance, we are requesting that you make the
repairs that were requested in our letter of September 6, 1983 as well as
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RICEHVED Q™ (otbr 00

i A o¥ ¢, Lk : S

Wf ' f\ 3 e« , M‘”’b \ / o PIDOpT, O R TR T m e

R ()J’"},'i pnd atelh M“"@ | SETL R BRI
L -




Blair County g . © Hollidaysburg, PA
Snyder Township, Near the Village of Grazierville December 29, 1983
L.R. 55, Station 931454 v ' ‘

thcsefmaintenancefrepairs recommended in the ins=depth inspection report
- prepared by A. G. Lichtenstein & Associates, Ine. 4 second copy of the
~ report was sent to Mr. W. R. Addison of your office on October 3, 1983,

May we have a reply to this request by January 31, 19842

, Very truly yours,
hn. E. MEttews, P.E.

District Engineer
Engineering District 9-0

CC: Mr. J. R. Clark, Chief Engineer, Maintenance of Way, Conrail
 Room 1640 ~ 6 Penn Center Plaza, Philadelphia, PA 19104
Mr. R. A. Peteritas, Director, Bur. of Rail Transportation,

PA Public Utility Commission, 4th Fl. T&S Bldg., Harrisburg, PA
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Bayder Tounahin, ¥ear the "1laze of ura?icrv111°‘
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Hr. J. T. Sullivan, Shief Fngineer BT
: D‘a’si‘:ﬁ and Genslrustion ‘ :: o b R
“Censolidewed Rail Cofporatfan = 7 . .
13 North 320d Street, 18%h Floon .t
Philedelphia, ®A4 10104 ; : ERREIE v
' ‘ i Lol : RN
| ’ i e e R " "
Dear Hir. Sulllivan: . s ,

: Reforence is nsde to your letter of Dezember S, 1w93 connorninb tha
stibject struaturs,

Kelative to tha ezuse of the structura’s data rigrafian, tha mae of sait
by the Lepartwent of Traasportatioca in arder to resove snow and lce nay bave
“attrihubed to soaw of tho deteriorsbtior, bub the structure 1z B4 years old

- and the deterioration could solely be bSaned on are alone, For desiin 2nd
Toeconnaie evaluation purvosss, the 1ifs aveactondy of a concrabs doclk rancag
fron 83 o 5% years snd bhe 1188 expectancv af 2 ovarall siructars (uith
Cproper naintenangs) ransas fron 30 8o 100 years, furghorsore, our recardy do
nob dmdlaste bhad bhe eansreto Agek or aay port of the struchure has ewer had
_rvepalr work done, obbar than fnr tite Dapartmentts repalrs to the roadeay
paain on tka atruature S

f . Az par tha PUC Order of Gomplaing Noskat #1105, the naintenance of the
Saby *ractnr» and aupersbrecture of the Lridas axcluding the roadvay vaviar
thereen, was assicned o the rallrssd, Ths =

L 4
aaarbesnt 15 willins Lo rous
paviag r&pairm followivs the neesscary suhatrusbire and superstructurs
“repalrs by che ratliread.

arsfore, in ordar to maintair the Qurueturnl interrity of the
strdc:nra and to avoid the possible nead for an early botal raslazanoat of
tie structare due 0 1ack of walaten.angs, we are roquesting thak you -raite ths
: repai. that were requestesd in our letter of Septenher 6, 1273 as well as
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Blatr County : Qe ‘ 10111 a;sburq‘ 1 S
Snyder Teunghip, Ysar the Viliabe of grazieryille , Deceﬁner 29, 1983 3
L’-R. ‘;S'g Statieﬁ '}31‘&)2‘ o ) ;A"‘ g i f N e e sk !
s - i PRy f:w* t - ‘r'; , - ‘y m:"“wf‘ & oz " :\
R :u v . ary:",‘ “‘V‘,,,.f“r ‘*,w""' ‘ *‘i Sl ":" TR s ;
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